Descendants of William John Speiser

By Catherine Reuther

Descendants of William John Speiser	1
Source Citations	46
Name Index	57

1-William John Speiser, son of Johann Wilhelm Speiser<sup>1</sup> and Rosina Catharina Conradt<sup>1</sup>, was born on 29 Jun 1839 in Ötlingen, Kingdom of Württemberg,<sup>2</sup> was christened on 3 Jul 1839,<sup>3</sup> died on 22 Mar 1907 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>4</sup> at age 67, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>5</sup> Another name for William was Johann Wilhelm Speiser.<sup>6</sup>

General Notes: From the local chronicle in Ötlingen, Johann Wilhelm Speiser immigrated to America after 1860. [10]

William John Speiser, born 29 June 1839.
Followed farming in his native country; served in german army 1860-1866, served in war betw Germany & Austria in 1866.
Immigrated immediately following discharge in fall 1866.
First to Indiana, then Michigan & Wisconsin, to Centerville [Anoka Co] fall of 1868.[12]

W Speiser was born 29 June 1839 in Wurtemburg [Württemberg], Germany. He came to America in 1866. He spent about a year in Indiana and Michigan before coming to Wisconsin where he worked on a farm for about 6 months. He came to Centreville township, Anoka County, Minnesota, in the fall of 1868. He worked for A. Wenzel about four and a half years and then purchased the farm where he now lives [ca 1881]. He married Miss R. Messerchmidt in July 1871 [should be 1870]. They had six children, three are living. [1]

Wilhelm Speiser (his signature, but Wm Spicer on the form) arrived in the US about 27 October 1866. [5]

In 1870 William Speiser is living in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota. He is 30, born in Germany, is a farmer and owns land worth \$200. With him is his wife Rosana, 26. [2]

On 25 October 1871, just a few months after the birth of his first child, Wilhem Speiser renounced his allegiance to the King of Württemberg, and became a citizen of the United States. [5]

By 1875 William Speisser is 32, born in Germany. With his wife Rosanna, 33, they have two children Mina, 4, and Henry, 1. [3]

In 1880 William Spizzer is 39. He and Rosina, 38, are their children Minnie, 9, Henry, 7, and Rosina, 4 months, born in January. [4]

In 1885 Wilhelm Spisser is 45. He and wife Rosaly, 44, have lost their child Minnie, but have Henry, 12, Rose, 5, and Huley [should be Julia], 3. [6]

In 1895, William Speiser is 64 [s.b. 54]. He has been a resident of Minnesota for 32 years & 8 months, and a resident of the district for 29 years & 8 months. Wife Rosy, is 55. With them are son Huley [Henry], 21, daughters Rosy, 16, and Julia, 15 [s.b. 13]. [7]

In 1900 William Speiser is 61, born Jun 1838 [s.b. 1839]. He immigrated in 1865, has been in the US 34 years and is a naturalized citizen. William is a farmer. Wife Rasy is 60. With them are children Henry, 26, Julia, 18, & Rasy, 20. [8]

In 1905 William Speiscer is 67, a resident of the area for 35 years. Wife Rosalina is 66. With them are daughters Rose, 25, and Julie, 23, son Henry, daughter-in-law Emma, 22, and granddaughter Fransis, 11 months. [9]

William Speiser died 22 March 1907. His heirs were his widow Rosy K Speiser (deceased by the time probate filed) and children Henry W Speiser, Rosey K Wollan and Julia H Speiser. He left personal property valued at \$329 (horses, wagons & farm equipment), a homestead in Anoka County of 73 acres valued at \$1500, and an additional 80 acres of rural/farm land (unimproved) of \$1200. [11]

[1] History of the Upper Mississippi Valley . . . Outlines of the History of Minnesota,

Minnesota Historical Company, 1881, page 271; Google Books (books.google.com), retreived 30 Jan 2011

[2] 1870 US Census, Centerville, Anoka Co, MN, page 3 (indexed as Spira)

[3] Minnesota Territorial & State Censuses (Ancestry.com), 1875, Centerville, Anoka Co, MN, 1 May 1875, page 134?

[4] 1880 US Census, Centerville, Anoka Co, MN, ED 44, page 17

[5] State of Minnesota, County of Anoka, US naturalization papers, copy provided by Allen Crohn, Feb 2011

[6] Minnesota Territorial & State Censuses (Ancestry.com), 1885, Centerville, Anoka Co, MN, 25 May 1885, p. 24

[7] Minnesota Territorial & State Censuses (Ancestry.com), 1895, Centerville, Anoka Co, MN, 20 June? 1895, p. 26-27

[8] 1900 US Centerville, Anoka Co, MN, ED 19, sheet 1B

[9] Minnesota Territorial & State Censuses (Ancestry.com), 1905, Centerville, Anoka Co, MN, 2 Jun 1905, ED 1

[10] Martin Koepple, email 8 Feb 2014

[11] Minnesota Wills & Probate Records 1801-1925 (images) (Ancestry.com), William Speiser, d. 22 Mar 1907, Anoka Co

[12] Findagrave.com, William John Speiser, #13852867, added 17 Mar 2015 by DE Sundeen, retrieved 26 Jan 2018 = = bio information posted from History of Anoka County by Albert M Goodrich, pub. 1905

Noted events in his life were:

• Alt. Death: 21 Mar 1907, Anoka, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>7</sup>

William married **Rosina Messerschmidt**<sup>8</sup> on 22 Jun 1870 in Ramsey County, Minnesota.<sup>9</sup> Rosina was born in Feb 1840 in Germany,<sup>10</sup> died on 22 Sep 1907 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>11</sup> at age 67, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>12</sup> Other names for Rosina were Rosy K<sup>11</sup> and Rose M Schmidt.<sup>13</sup> They had six children: **Wilhelmina, Henry William, Henrietta, Mathilda, Rose Katherine**, and **Julia Henrietta**.

Noted events in their marriage were:

• Alt. Marriage: 22 Jul 1870.<sup>14</sup>

General Notes: Rosina had a daughter Barbara, born 1863 in Germany. Daughter Barbara Lettengarver was one of Rosina's survivors when she died in 1907. [3, Barbara was not inlcuded in husband William Speiser's estate; also see Notes]

The 1900 Census lists Rosina's immigration as 1870. [1]

On 3 June 1870 Rosina Messerschmidt (age 30, born about 1840) arrived in Baltimore from Breman on the steam ship Leipzig. Rosina's last residence was Fischberg, Württemberg. [2]

Since Rosina and Wilhelm were married less than two months later, it is very likely that they knew each other in Württemberg. [CAR 2011]

Based on the US & Minnesota state censuses & the passenger list with her arrival, Rosina's year of birth ranges from 1839 to 1844. Most records support a birth of 1840. [CAR 2011]

Rosy/Rosey K Speiser left an estate of personal property of \$250 and real estate of \$400. Her children and heirs at law were Henry W Speiser, Rosy K Wollin, Julia H Speiser, and Barbara M Lettengarver. [3]

[1] 1900 US Centerville, Anoka Co, MN, ED 19, sheet 1B

[2] Baltimore Passenger & Immigration Lists 1820-1872 (transcription), Ancestry.com - - - a search did not reveal any other Messerschmidt's on the ship

[3] Minnesota Wills & Probate Records 1801-1925 (images) (Ancestry.com), Rosey/Rosy K Speiser, d. 22 Sep 1907, Anoka Co

Notes:

The estate file for Rosina lists her children Henry W Speiser (age 34), Rosy K Wollin (27), Julia H Speiser (25), and Barbara M Lettengarver (44) of Mounds View, Ramsey Co.

Barbara M Ehrenhardt to John B Lettingerver, 18 Jan 1885, St Paul, Ramsey Co [Minnesota Marriage Index 1849-1950 (Ancestry.com)]

Barbara Lettengarver Schrensen, 1863-1939, spouses John B Lettengarver & Andrew Schrensen, Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery

Children (on FAG), Rose Mathilda Schmolke, Ella M Schmieding, William J Lettengarver, Louise K Bockelman, Fred J Lettengarver, Hulda M Hoelscher, George H Lettengarver, & Harry A Lettengarver

[FindaGrave, #60240473, added 17 Oct 2010 by Joanne , retrieved 15 Jan 2016 Barbara's immigration has not been found. [CAR]

Noted events in her life were:

- Alt. Birth: Abt 1842, Germany.<sup>15</sup>
- Alt. Birth: Abt 1844, Germany.<sup>16</sup>

2-Wilhelmina Speiser<sup>8</sup> was born on 4 Jun 1871 in Minnesota,<sup>17</sup> died on 8 Mar 1885 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>18</sup> at age 13, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Other names for Wilhelmina were Mina Speiser<sup>19</sup> and Minnie Speiser.<sup>20</sup>

2-Henry William Speiser<sup>21</sup> was born on 8 Oct 1873 in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>22</sup> died on 23 Jul 1945 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 71, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Henry was Henry John Speiser.<sup>8</sup>

General Notes: In 1905 Henry Speiscer is living in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota. He is 31 and a farmer. Henry is living with his parents and sisters. With Henry is wife Emma, 22, and daughter Fransis, 11 months. [1]

In 1910 Henry W Speiser is living in Centerville township, Anoka County. He is 39, born in Minnesota, parents in Germany, owns his farm (mortgaged). With Henry are his wife Emma M, 27. They have been married 9 years, and Emma has had 4 children, all living.

Their children are Frances M, 5, William H, 3, Julia H, 2, and Walter R, 9 months. Also with them is George Yung, 25, listed as hired hand, and also works as a cigar maker in a cigar factory. [3]

In September 1918 Henry William Speiser is a farmer in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota. He registered for the World War I draft in Anoka County, but lists his residence as Hugo in Washington County. Perhaps his mailing address? Henry was born 8 October 1873. [2]

In 1920 Henry W Speiser is owns (mortgaged) his farm in Centerville township. He is 46. Wife Emma is 37. With them are their children Frances, 15, William, 14, Julia, 12, Walter, 10, Howard, 8, Violet & Viola, 6, and Bernice, 2 1/2 years. [4]

In 1930 Henry W Speiser is living on Miller Cross Road in Centerville township. He is a farmer. Next door is son William and his family. Wife Emma is 47. They were married at age 27 & 18. With them are their children Walter R, 20, Howard N, 18, twins Violet M & Viola H, 16, Bernice G, 12, Henry J, 9, and Roy F, 5. [5]

[1] Minnesota Territorial & State Censuses (Ancestry.com), 1905, Centerville, Anoka Co, MN, 2 Jun 1905, ED 1

[2] World War I draft registration

[3] 1910 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 24, sheet 4A

[4] 1920 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED, sheet 8B

[5] 1930 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 10, sheet 7A

Henry married **Emma Vadnais**,<sup>24</sup> daughter of **Peter Vadnais** and **Josephine LaBelle**, on 22 Jan 1901 in Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>25</sup> Emma was born on 8 Oct 1882 in Minnesota,<sup>26</sup> died on 14 Oct 1973 in Brighton, Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>27</sup> at age 91, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>28</sup> They had ten children: **Frances May, William Henry**, **Julia Henrietta, Walter Raymond, Howard Nicholas, Violet Maxine, Viola H, Berniece Grace, Henry John**, and **Roy Fred**.

General Notes: Emma was adopted by the Vadnais family. [2]

Emma lived most of her life in Lino Lakes, Minnesota. [3]

Later, she moved to a rest home in Brighton, Ramsey County, Minnesota, where she died. [3]

Emma Speiser was born 8 Oct 1882 and died Oct 1973. Her last residence (according to SSDI) [mailing address] was in Hugo, Washington County, Minnesota. [1]

[1] Social Security Death Index

[2] Allen Crohn, email 28 Nov 2011

[3] Lois Speiser, email 1 Dec 2011

3-**Frances May Speiser**<sup>29</sup> was born on 18 Jul 1904 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>30</sup> died on 13 Mar 1976 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>31</sup> at age 71, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>32</sup> Another name for Frances was Frances M Speiser.<sup>30</sup>

Noted events in her life were:

• Alt. Birth: 18 Jul 1903.<sup>23</sup>

Frances married **John Howard Rehbein**<sup>33</sup> on 5 May 1921 in St Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota.<sup>34</sup> John was born on 8 Mar 1897 in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>21</sup> died on 25 Feb 1965 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 67, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>35</sup> Another name for John was John Herman Rehbine.<sup>36</sup> They had four children: **James Willard, Junior John, Loretta Jane**, and **Beverly Ann**.

General Notes: The death index lists John's mother's maiden name as Urbach. [2]

In June 1918 John Herman Rehbine registered for the World War I draft in Anoka County, Minnesota. He lists his home address as Hugo in neighboring Washington County. John was born 8 March 1897 in Centerville town (Anoka County). His father was born in Germany. John and his brother (probably Charlie, his nearest relative) are farming together. [1]

In 1930 John H Rekbine [or Rehbine] is living in Centerville township, Anoka County, Minnesota. He is 31, renting his home for \$10 a month, and is a farmer. The family has a radio. John's wife Frances is 25. They married at age 25 & 17. With them are sons James W, 6, and John J [Robert], 3. [3]

[1] World War I draft registration

[2] Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com)

[3] 1930 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 10, sheet 3A

4-**James Willard Rehbein**<sup>23</sup> was born on 4 Apr 1923 in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>37</sup> died on 7 Dec 1970 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>38</sup> at age 47, and was buried in Saint Josephs Catholic Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>39</sup> Another name for James was James Rehbine.<sup>40</sup>

General Notes: USNR (US Navy Reserve), World War II [1]

[1] Findagrave.com, posted by Barbara (Kirsch) Day

James married LaVerne Theresa Barett, daughter of Chauncey Barett and Violet Arcand.

4-**Junior John Rehbine**<sup>41</sup> was born on 13 Jul 1926 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>40</sup> died on 5 Nov 2007 in Minnesota<sup>42</sup> at age 81, and was buried on 9 Nov 2007 in St Joseph's Catholic Church Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>43</sup> Another name for Junior was Robert John Rehbine.<sup>40</sup>

General Notes: In addition to his bioligical grandchildren, Junior was also survived by step-grandson Nicholas Doty (son of Greggory Lee Doty and Toni kay Van Der Lippe) and his wife Sondra. [1]

[1] Legacy.com, Obit for Junior J Rehbine, pub Minneapolis Star Tribune, 7 Nov

2007, retrieved 7 Feb 2011

Noted events in his life were:

- Residence: 2007, Forest Lake, Washington County, Minnnesota.44
- Residence: 2007, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>43</sup>

Junior married **Theresa Agnes Kohler**, daughter of **Julius Kohler** and **Eva Bibeau**. They had three children: **Daryl Allen, Timothy Michael**, and **Jennifer Kathleen**.

## **5-Daryl Allen Rehbine**

Daryl married **Marcia Ann Thompson**, daughter of **Wesley Curtis Thompson** and **Floy Elizabeth Miller**. They had three children: **Mark Allen, Daniel John**, and **Laura Marie**.

### 6-Mark Allen Rehbine

Mark married Amy L Vogel.

### 6-Daniel John Rehbine

Daniel married **Crystal Jean Sager**, daughter of **Warren Charles Sager** and **Jeannie Mary Janke**. They had one son: **Daniel Charles**.

### 6-Laura Marie Rehbine

Laura married Colin J Kennedy.

### **5-Timothy Michael Rehbine**

Timothy married **Toni Kay Van Der Lippe**. They had two children: **Mitchel Matthew** and **Tiffani Marie**.

### 6-Mitchel Matthew Rehbine

### 6-Tiffani Marie Rehbine

### **5-Jennifer Kathleen Rehbine**

Jennifer married **Omar Joseph Kunkel Jr**,<sup>45</sup> son of **Omar Kunkel** and **Cecelia Meehan**, on 9 Mar 1974 in Wright County, Minnesota.<sup>46</sup> Omar was born on 10 Oct 1946 in Carver County, Minnesota,<sup>47</sup> died on 17 Dec 1997 in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>48</sup> at age 51, and was buried in Calvary Cemetery, Delano, Minnesota.<sup>48</sup> Other names for Omar were Omar J Kunkel<sup>46</sup> and Omar Joseph Kunkel.<sup>49</sup> They had one daughter: **Angelica Theresa**.

6-Angelica Theresa Kunkel

Angelica married **Franklin Thomas Wilson II**, son of **Franklin Thomas Wilson** and **Lois Darlene Hamilton**. They had one son: **Brant Junior**.

Angelica next married **Sam McQuern**.

Jennifer next married **Dennis Delbert Johnson**. They had one daughter: **Joy Denise**.

6-Joy Denise Johnson

Joy married Nicholas McCauley.

Jennifer next married **Steven Robert Karas**, son of **Ardoth Frank Karas** and **Minerva Smith**.

# 4-Loretta Jane Rehbein

Loretta married **Russell James Dupre**,<sup>50</sup> son of **Phillip O Dupre** and **Elizabeth A Crete**, on 4 May 1949 in Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>51</sup> Russell was born on 12 Nov 1928 in Minnesota,<sup>52</sup> died on 16 Oct 1980 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 51, and was buried in Saint Johns Cemetery, Hugo, Washington County, Minnesota.<sup>53</sup> They had three children: **Reginald Russell, Jeffrey James**, and **Pamela Lynn**.

General Notes: On 20 April 1949 in Washington County, and again on 22 April 1949 in Anoka County, Russell's parents Phillip O & Elizabeth A Dupre gave their consent to his marriage to Loretta Jane Rehbein. Russell was 20 years old. [1]

[1] Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org)

# 5-Reginald Russell Dupre

Reginald married Kathleen Lynn Javner, daughter of John Beverly Javner and Gloria Dawn Zahrbock. They had two children: Chelsea Lynn and Charles John.

6-Chelsea Lynn Dupre

6-Charles John Dupre

**5-Jeffrey James Dupre** 

5-Pamela Lynn Dupre

Loretta next married **Donald L Williams**.

4-**Beverly Ann Rehbein**<sup>54</sup> was born on 6 Aug 1937 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>55</sup> and died on 4 Aug 2014 in Rochester, Olmsted County, Minnesota<sup>56</sup> at age 76. Another name for Beverly was Beverly Anne Rehbine.<sup>57</sup>

General Notes: Beverly was a devoted member of her church St. John in the Wilderness, serving as the first female Senior Warden and a leader of her parish's Episcopal Church Women's group. She served on the Boards of the Episcopal Community Services and Sheltering Arms Foundation. She enjoyed entertaining, cooking, gardening, and traveling the world. [1]

[1] Johnson-Peterson Funeral Home (Saint Paul, MN) (www.johnsonpeterson.com), obit Beverly Ann (Rehbein) Boyle, d. 4 Aug 2014 Mayo Clinic-Methodist Hosp [Rochester, MN]

Beverly married **Fosten Annett ''Fos'' Boyle**,<sup>58</sup> son of **Charles Henry Boyle** and **Emmeline Dorothy Annett**, on 4 Apr 1959 in Ramsey County, Minnesota.<sup>59</sup> Fosten was born on 20 Mar 1937 in York Centre, Gaspé County, Quebec, Canada<sup>60</sup> and died on 5 Dec 2012 in Minnesota<sup>61</sup> at age 75. Another name for Fosten was Fosten A Boyle.<sup>62</sup> They had two children: **Bradley Charles** and **Amy Ann**.

General Notes: On 31 October 1949, Fosten Annett Boyle, age 13, crossed from Canada to the United States at Detroit, Michigan. He was traveling with his mother Emmeline, brother Morris, age 16, and brother Harvey, 3. They were traveling from Quebec to White Beark Lake [should be White Bear Lake, Ramsey Co], Minnesota, to join father Charles Boyle. Their goal was to reside permanently in the US. The family was of Irish descent. [1]

Fosten graduated from Mahtomedi High School in 1955. He graduated from the University of Minnesota then joined the Minnesota Army National Guard, serving six months. Then worked as a manager trainee form Red Owl Foods for a short while. [2]

He then began his human resources careet at Hamm's Brewery. In 1967 he began work for Honeywell, Inc. Among other jobs at Honeywell, Fosten was Corporate Vice President of Human Resources for 12 years and on the Honeywell Management Committee. Her retired in 1992 after 25 years. [2]

Fos was also Chairman of the Board of Directors for Delta Dental of Minnesota and for Dunwoody College of Tecnology. He also served on the boards of DeCare International and Irish International. [2]

[1] Detroit Border Crossings & Passenger & Crew Lists 1905-1957 (images) (Ancestry.com)

[2] St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 9 Dec 2012, obit Fosten Annett "Fos" Boyle, d. 5 Dec 2012

Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com) Emmeline Dorothy Boyle, 10 Sep 1909-13 Jun 1994, Ramsey Co, MN Mother's Maiden Name: Mullin

5-**Bradley Charles Boyle**<sup>55</sup> was born on 18 Dec 1959 in Ramsey County, Minnesota,<sup>55</sup> died on 21 Aug 2008 in Woodbury, Washington County, Minnesota<sup>63</sup> at age 48, and was buried on 25 Aug 2008 in Saint John in the Wilderness Episcopal Cemetery, White Bear Lake, Ramsey County, Minnesota.<sup>64</sup>

General Notes: Bradley died suddenly at home in Woodbury, Minnesota, on 21 August 2008. He was employed at JetChoice, and was on the board of trustees for Mounds Park Academy [in Saint Paul]. [1]

[1] Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 24 Aug 2008, obit Bradley Charles Boyle

Bradley married **Dana Satenick Ramezzano**, daughter of **Victor Joseph Ramezzano** and **Violet Eshow**. They had one son: **Brendan Charles**.

6-Brendan Charles Boyle

5-Amy Ann Boyle

Amy married **Brian S Blom**.

Amy next married **Christopher A Hawley**. They had four children: **Olivia**, **Cecilia**, **Sylvia**, and **Julia**.

6-Olivia Hawley6-Cecilia Hawley6-Sylvia Hawley

6-Julia Hawley

3-**William Henry Speiser**<sup>65</sup> was born on 8 May 1906 in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>66</sup> died on 8 Aug 1973 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>67</sup> at age 67, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup>

General Notes: In 1930 William H Speiser is living in Centerville township, Anoka County, Minnesota, next to his parents and younger siblings. William is 24, renting his home/farm, and is a laborer, the industry unclear. With William is his wife Ethel A, 19. They were married at age 21 & 16, about 1927. With them are daughters Irene F, 2 years & 1 month, and June E, 10 months. [1]

During World War II, William Henry Speiser registered for the draft. He was living in New Brighton, Ramsey County, Minnesota, married to Ethel, and working for Webb Oil Co of Minneapolis, Hennepin County. William was born 8 May 1906 in Centerville [Anoka Co], Minnesota. [2]

[1] 1930 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 10, sheet 6B-7A
[2] U.S. World War II Draft Cards Young Men 1940-1947 (images) (Ancestry.com), registration card not dated

William married **Ethel A Hughes**,<sup>68</sup> daughter of **Albert Hughes** and **Julia Domning**, on 1 Sep 1927 in Rice Lake, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>69</sup> Ethel was born in 1910 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>70</sup> died on 20 Feb 1962 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 52, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> They had three children: **Irene Florence, June Ethel**, and **Donald William ''Spike''**.

General Notes: Mother's maiden name Domning - Minnesota Death Index 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com)

A record of Ethel's birth has not been found. Her parents Albert & Julia were married and in Centerville township, Anoka County, with 6 month old daughter Florence in 1900. In 1920 they are still in Centerville with children Herbert, 18, Evans, 16, Ethel, 9, and Watson, 7. Birth records for Herbert and Evans in Anoka County, mother Domning or Domming, have been found on the Minnesota Historical Society birth index. A record for Ethel and Watson has not been found. They are assumed to have also been born in Anoka County. [CAR 2011]

4-**Irene Florence Speiser**<sup>71</sup> was born on 6 Mar 1928 in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>72</sup> and died on 26 Jan 1998 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 69.

Noted events in her life were:

- Residence: 1998, Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota.<sup>44</sup>
- Alt. Death: 15 Jan 1998.<sup>44</sup>

Irene married John William Graf,<sup>50</sup> son of Oscar Graf and Anna Damberger. John was born on 28 Jul 1921 in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>73</sup> and died on 14 Feb 1967 in Mille Lacs County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 45. They had five children: Alan Robert, Judith Ann, Marie Annette, Joy Frances, and Barbara Jean.

### 5-Alan Robert Graf

Alan married **Susan Marie Krasky**,<sup>74</sup> daughter of **Herbert Krasky** and **Doris Jungbauer**, on 25 Apr 1969 in Ramsey County, Minnesota.<sup>75</sup> Susan was born on 3 Feb 1951 in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>76</sup> and died on 16 Jun 2011 in Brainerd, Crow Wing County, Minnesota<sup>76</sup> at age 60. They had two children: **John** and **Kenneth Michael**.

### 6-John Graf

John married Kristi.

# 6-Kenneth Michael Graf

Kenneth married Niki. They had two children: Katie and Taylor.

### 5-Judith Ann Graf

Judith married Curtis R Barlow.

### 5-Marie Annette Graf

Marie married Rodney D Cassler. They had one daughter: Tina.

### 6-Tina Cassler

#### **5-Joy Frances Graf**

Joy married Richard E Bierman. They had one son: Donald John.

### 6-Donald John Bierman

5-Barbara Jean Graf

Barbara married Robert J O'Brien.

## **4-June Ethel Speiser**

June married **Clarence Lester Melgaard**,<sup>77</sup> son of **Albin Melgaard** and **Myrtle Johnson**, about Aug 1949 in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota.<sup>78</sup> Clarence was born on 20 Oct 1921 in Meridean, Dunn County, Wisconsin,<sup>79</sup> died on 19 Jun 1994 in Washington County, Minnesota<sup>80</sup> at age 72, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>81</sup> They had two children: **Renee Marie** and **William Albin**.

General Notes: Mother's maiden name Johnson. [1]

In 1930 Lester C Melgard, age 8 [born about 1922], living with his parents Albin B and Myrtle H Melgard in Clinton township, Vernon County, Wisconsin. Lester is born in Wisconsin. His father Albin is a buttermaker at a creamery. [2]

In 1917-1918 Alvin Benhart Melgaard is a buttermaker living in Wisconsin. He was born 15 Sep 1894 in Martell, Wisconsin. [3]

The Melgaards are in St. Paul, Minnesota, by 1935. [5]

In 1940 Albin Meljard [should be Melgaard] is in St. Paul, Minnesota. With him is wife Myrtle, and children Margin, Lester, Robert, Gladys, and Richard. All born in Wisconsin. Lester is 18, completed 8th grade, and is a clerk at a grocery store. [5]

Clarence's parents: Albin Melgaard died 14 October 1948 in Ramsey County, Minnesota, and Myrtle Carline Melgaard, born 10 October 1896, died 10 April 1964 in Ramsey County. [4] There also appear to be other siblings of Clarence's who lived in Minnesota.

[1] Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com)

- [2] 1930 US Census, Clinton twp, Vernon Co, WI, ED 4, sheet 6B
- [3] World War I draft registration

[4] Minnesota, Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com)

[5] 1940 US Census, St. Paul, Ramsey Co, MN, ED 9-211, sheet 15B

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 1994, Forest Lake, Washington County, Minnnesota.44

# **5-Renee Marie Melgaard**

# 5-William Albin Melgaard

4-**Donald Willliam ''Spike'' Speiser**<sup>82</sup> was born on 3 Jul 1931 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>83</sup> died on 25 Mar 1995 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 63, and was buried on 28 Mar 1995 in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>84</sup> General Notes: Corporal in US Army, Korean War. [1]

Donald's obituary states he was survived by 7 grandchildren. [2] It is not known who they are. They are not found on the Minnesota birth index.

[1] Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society

[2] St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 27 Mar 1995, obit Donald W "Spike" Speiser

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 1995, Circle Pines, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>85</sup>

Donald married Patricia Ann Fleischacker,<sup>86</sup> daughter of Michael Fleischacker and Elsie Mavianakline, on 7 Dec 1966 in Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>87</sup> Patricia was born on 18 Feb 1938 in Brainerd, Crow Wing County, Minnesota,<sup>88</sup> died on 6 Nov 2017 in Circle Pines, Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>89</sup> at age 79. and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>90</sup> They had two children: Dale Robert and Darrel Allen "Chip".

General Notes: Patricia appears to have been married to \_\_\_\_\_ Farber prior to marrying Donald Speiser. [3] Donald Speiser was most likely the adoptive father of Patricia's sons Dale and Darrel.

On the marriage record: Patricia A Farber (born abt 1938) to Donald W Speiser [1]

On their children's birth record: Patricial Ann Fleischacker [2]

Patricia worked [since about 2007] at Holiday gas station. [3]

[1] Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com)

[2] Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com)

[3] Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (www.startribune.com), retrieved 22 Nov

2017, obit Patricia Speiser, of Circle Pines, d. 6 Nov 2017 at home

### **5-Dale Robert Speiser**

Dale married Darcy Lynn Schaefer, daughter of Usher Wesley Schaefer and Donna Mae Johnson.

Dale next married **Rena**.

5-Darrel Allen "Chip" Speiser<sup>91</sup> was born on 1 Apr 1959 in Hennepin County, Minnesota<sup>55</sup> and died on 14 Nov 2017 in Circle Pines, Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>92</sup> at age 58. (Relationship to Donald: Adopted )

General Notes: In 1995, father Donald Speiser was survived by son Chip and his fiancee Sarah. [1]

Darrel was employed at Great Northern Corporation for 28 years. He was an

avid sportman. [2]

Chip was survived by his children Ryan Speiser, Jamie (Marc) Tueffel, and grandchildren Wyatt and Ellyse. [2] It is not known who their parents are.

[1] St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 27 Mar 1995, obit Donald W "Spike" Speiser
[2] Holcomb-Henry-Boom-Purcell Funeral Home (Shoreview, MN) (holcombhenryboom.com), obit Darrel "Chip" Speiser, d. 15 Nov 2017 at home (Circle Pines)

Darrel married **Jill Marie Mistelski**,<sup>93</sup> daughter of **Eugene Leory Mistelski** and **Rita Marie Ruzsa**, on 30 Jun 1984 in Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>94</sup> The marriage ended in divorce. Jill was born on 13 Jun 1963 in Blaine, Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>95</sup> and died on 13 Mar 2017 in Minneapolis, Hennepin County, Minnesota<sup>96</sup> at age 53.

Noted events in their marriage were:

• Divorce: 10 Feb 1987, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>97</sup>

General Notes: At the time of her death, Jill lived in Baldwin, Wisconsin. [1]

For many years Jill managed the Clayton Trailer Park, worked at various print shops, and most recently did custodial work at the Phoenix Bar and Grill. She loved the outdoors, mowing her grass, planting flowers, drawing and writing poems. [1]

Among others, Jill was survived by her finace Tom Konsela. No children were listed in her obituary. [1]

[1] Amery Free Press (WI) (www.theameryfreepress.com), 21 Mar 2017, obit Jill Marie Mistelski, of Baldwin, WI, d. 13 Mar 2017, Minneapolis

Noted events in her life were:

• Cremation: 2017.<sup>96</sup>

Darrel next married Unknown. They had two children: Ryan and Jamie.

6-Ryan Speiser

6-Jamie Speiser

Jamie married Marc Tueffel.

3-Julia Henrietta Speiser<sup>71</sup> was born on 23 Nov 1907 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>98</sup> died on 26 Jun 1969 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>99</sup> at age 61, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Julia was Julia H Speiser.<sup>100</sup>

Julia married **Fred Gustaf Wenzel**,<sup>101</sup> son of **Fred G Wenzel** and **Maria Tauer**, on 28 Nov 1923 in Rice Lake, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>102</sup> Fred was born on 1 Jan 1902 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>103</sup> died on 14 Jun 1965 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>99</sup> at age 63, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Fred was Fred Gustave Wenzel.<sup>40</sup> They had six children: **Mildred Mary ''Millie,'' June Emma, Fred Henry, Bernice Lois, Ethel Mae**, and **Gloria Honore**.

General Notes: In 1930 Fred G Wenzel is living in Columbus township, Anoka County, Minnesota. He is 28, owns his own farm, and has a radio. Wife Julie is 22. They were married at age 21 & 16. With them are their children Mildred, 5, June, 4, Fred H, 2, and Berneice, 7 months. [1]

[1] 1930 US Census, Columbus twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 15, sheet 1A

Mother's maiden name - TAUER [Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), online birth & death indexes (transcription)]

4-**Mildred Mary "Millie" Wenzel**<sup>104</sup> was born on 14 May 1924 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>55</sup> died on 30 Aug 2010<sup>44</sup> at age 86, and was buried in Sunset Memorial Park Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin County, Minnesota.<sup>105</sup> Another name for Mildred was Mildred Wenzel.<sup>55</sup>

General Notes: Mildred "Millie" (Wenzel) Jensen of St. Anthony died at age 86. [1]

[1] St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 5 Sep 2010, obit Mildred (Wenzel) Jensen, aka Millie.

Noted events in her life were:

- Residence: 2010, Minneapolis, Hennepin County, Minnesota.<sup>44</sup>
- Residence: 2010, St. Anthony, Ramsey & Hennepin Counties, Minnesota.<sup>106</sup>

Mildred married **Albert Martin ''Bert'' Jensen**,<sup>107</sup> son of **Christian Jensen** and **Nellie Pierson**, on 1 Jun 1946 in Hennepin County, Minnesota.<sup>108</sup> Albert was born on 22 Nov 1913 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>40</sup> and died on 9 Feb 1974 in Hennepin County, Minnesota<sup>109</sup> at age 60. They had three children: **Karen Anne, James Martin ''Jim,''** and **Robert Vernon ''Bob''**.

General Notes: In 1920 Albert Jensen, age 6, is living in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota, with his parents and older siblings. Christian Jensen is 59, born in Denmark, immigrated 1881, naturalized 1887, and a stationary engineer. Wife Nellie is 36, born in New York, her parents in Sweden. Children Vernon, 16, born in Wisconsin, Anna M, 14, born in Minnesota, and Marie, 12. [3]

In 1930 Bert Jensen is 16 and living in Saint Paul. Father Chris Jensen is 68, and a janitor for a private family. Mother Nellie is 47. [4]

Prior to marrying Mildred Wenzel, Albert M Jensen was married to Dorothy MacManus. They had two children together. [1]

 Minnesota Birth Index 1935-2002 (transcription) (Ancestry.com)
 St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN), GenealogyBank.com) 5 Sep 2010, p. B7, obit for Mildred Wenzel Jensen - children listed as survivors

- [3] 1920 US Census, St Paul, Ramsey Co, MN, ED74, sheet 17B-18A
- [4] 1930 US Census, St Paul, Ramsey Co, MN, ED 94, sheet 5B

5-Karen Anne Jensen<sup>55</sup> was born on 29 Jun 1947 in Hennepin County, Minnesota,<sup>55</sup> died on 25 Jan 2003 in Minneapolis, Hennepin County, Minnesota<sup>110</sup> at age 55, and was buried in Sunset Memorial Park Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin County, Minnesota.<sup>111</sup> The cause of her death was cancer.

Noted events in her life were:

- Alt. Death: 26 Jan 2003.<sup>111</sup>
- Residence: 2003, Minneapolis, Hennepin County, Minnesota.<sup>112</sup>
- Occupation: for 30 years Minneapolis Public School System.<sup>112</sup>

Karen married **Paul Joseph Tabor**, son of **Lloyd Rolland Tabor** and **Ruby Fern Nicholson**. They had two children: **Thomas** and **Tami Marie**.

#### 6-Thomas Tabor

Thomas married Julie Conley.

#### 6-Tami Marie Tabor

Tami married John David Call, son of Joseph J Call and Jane E Howard. They had two children: Alycia Marie and Katie Jane.

5-James Martin "Jim" Jensen

James married Nancy Rita Larson, daughter of Vernon Arvid Larson and Winifred Jean Mansmith. They had three children: Michael Sean, Jonathan Christian, and Melissa Ann.

6-Michael Sean Jensen

6-Jonathan Christian Jensen

6-Melissa Ann Jensen

5-Robert Vernon "Bob" Jensen

Robert married **Doreen Ann Hudy**, daughter of **Joseph Hudy** and **Joann Eva Cornell**. They had four children: **Daniel Joseph, Matthew James, Brian Paul**, and **Patrick Martin**.

6-Daniel Joseph Jensen

6-Matthew James Jensen

6-Brian Paul Jensen

6-Patrick Martin Jensen

4-**June Emma Wenzel**<sup>113</sup> was born on 3 Jun 1925 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>40</sup> died on 12 May 2012 in Wyoming, Chisago County, Minnesota<sup>114</sup> at age 86, and was buried on 18 May 2012 in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>114</sup>

June married **Floyd Leslie Miller**,<sup>50</sup> son of **Carl Miller** and **Martha Dreier**, on 4 Feb 1946 in Rice Lake, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>115</sup> Floyd was born on 12 Jan 1918 in Crow Wing County, Minnesota,<sup>116</sup> died on 1 Mar 2007 in New Brighton, Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>117</sup> at age 89, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>118</sup> They had three children: **Sheryl Lee, Bradley Carl**, and **Kimberlee Dawn**.

General Notes: Mother maiden name Dreier. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index.

Floyd and his brother Kenneth owned and operated Miller Brothers Construction where Floyd worked as a carpenter contractor. [1]

[1] St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 4 Mar 2007, obit for Floyd L Miller

Noted events in his life were:

- Residence: 2007, Forest Lake, Washington County, Minnnesota.44
- Residence: 2007, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>118</sup>

#### **5-Sheryl Lee Miller**

Sheryl married Robert Schilling.

### **5-Bradley Carl Miller**

Bradley married Margaret.

### **5-Kimberlee Dawn Miller**

Kimberlee married Ron Lange.

4-**Fred Henry Wenzel**<sup>55</sup> was born on 29 Feb 1928 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>55</sup> died on 13 Apr 2018<sup>119</sup> at age 90, and was buried on 21 Apr 2018 in Calvary Cemetery, Forest Lake, Minnesota.<sup>120</sup>

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 2018, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>121</sup>

Fred married **Marion Frances Holtzbauer**, daughter of **William Holtzbauer** and **Isabel Louise Pollreis**. They had four children: **Fred Henry, Denise Marie, Michael William**, and **Thomas Matthew ''Tom''**.

### 5-Fred Henry Wenzel Jr

Fred married **Pauline Marie Engebretson**, daughter of **Richard George Engebretson** and **Peggy Joyce Larson**. They had two children: **Fred Richard** and **Julia Marie**.

6-Fred Richard Wenzel

6-Julia Marie Wenzel

**5-Denise Marie Wenzel** 

5-**Michael William Wenzel**<sup>55</sup> was born on 27 Dec 1957 in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>122</sup> and died on 26 May 2017 in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>123</sup> at age 59.

General Notes: Michael died 26 May 2017 at Regions Hospital in Saint Paul. He was creamated. His occupation was machinist in the railroad industry. He had some college. The informant on his death certificate was wife Debra A Wenzel. [2]

Michael was survived by his wife Debra, children Nicholas Olson [stepson] and Christopher Wenzel, grandaughter Maggie Piehl, parents Fred and Marion, siblings Fred (Pauline), Denise Wenzel, and Tom (Lyn). [1]

Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (www.startribune.com), 31 May 2017, obit Michael W Wenzel, d. 26 May 2017
 Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2017 (Ancestry.com), Michael William Wenzel, b. 27 Dec 1957, St Paul, d. 26 May 2017, St Paul

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 2017, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>124</sup>

Michael married **Debra Anne Doucette**, daughter of **Burton Charles Doucette** and **Beth Ann Engstrom**. They had one son: **Christopher Danie**l.

# 6-Christopher Daniel Wenzel

# 5-Thomas Matthew "Tom" Wenzel

Thomas married Lyn.

4-**Bernice Lois Wenzel**<sup>125</sup> was born on 25 Aug 1929 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>55</sup> died on 23 Mar 1958 in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>126</sup> at age 28, and was buried on 26 Mar 1958 in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>127</sup> Another name for Bernice was Berniece L Wenzel.<sup>23</sup>

General Notes: In 1949 "Mrs. Ronald Whitehill (Bernice Wenzel)" was matron of honor at her sister Ethel's marriage. [1]

Bernice and Ronald Whitehill divorced after 1949, and she married Harding Gilbertson sometime between then and her death in 1958.

Deaths: Berniece Gilbertson, [age] 28, [home] Wyoming [Chisago Co], Minn. [2] Berniece L Gilbertson, wife of Harding Gilbertson, died at Bethesda Hospital in Saint Paul of a brain absess of unknown cause. An autopsy was performed - In addition to the brain absess she had an absess in the ?? upper pulmonery lobe [the lung]. Bernice was living in Wyoming, Chisago County, Minnesota, at the time of her death. [3]

A brain abscess is a collection of pus enclosed in the brain tissue, caused by a bacterial or fungal infection. A brain abscess can develop as a complication of an infection, trauma or surgery. This type of infection usually begins in one of these ways - 1) It spreads from a nearby site, such as a middle ear infection, sinus infection or dental abscess; 2) Blood carries the infection from further away in the body to the brain; 3) Infectious organisms enter the brain through a penetrating injury, such as a gunshot wound, or from neurosurgical procedures or facial trauma. [4]

[1] St. Cloud (MN) Times (newspapers.com), 23 Jun 1949, p. 6, Ethel Wenzel to Elmer Crohn, 18 Jun 1949, matron of honor sis Mrs Ronald Whitehill (Bernice Wenzel)

[2] The Minneapolis (MN) Star (newspapers.com), 28 Mar 1958, p./image 27 [3] Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), Berniece L Gilbertson death certf (ordered Feb 2021), d. 23 Mar 1958, St Paul, Ramsey Co [4] Harvard Health Publishing (www.health.harvard.edu), retrieved 11 Feb 2021

Noted events in her life were:

- Alt. Birth: 28 Aug 1929.<sup>23</sup>
- Residence: 1958, Wyoming, Chisago County, Minnesota.<sup>128</sup>

Bernice married Ronald George Whitehill,<sup>129</sup> son of Roy Whitehill and Susan Rutherford, by 1947. The marriage ended in divorce. Ronald was born on 20 Oct 1919 in Marathon, Buena Vista County, Iowa, <sup>130</sup> died on 22 Dec 2006 in Owatonna, Steele County, Minnesota<sup>131</sup> at age 87, and was buried in Hillside Cemetery, Minneapolis, Minnesota.<sup>132</sup> They had two children: Michael Ronald and Raymond Fred.

General Notes: Ronald Whitehill (20 Oct 1919 - 20 Dec 2006) enlisted in the US Army 31 January 1942 and left the service on 4 November 1945. [2]

Ronald was divorced at the time of his death. After his divorce from Bernice, no record has been found of another marriage.

At the time of his death in 2006, Ronald was divorced, a resident of Medford, Stelle County, Minnesota, had 11 years of education, worked for Northern Pump. Parents Roy Whitehill & Susan Rutherford. The informant was his son Raymond Whitehill. [1]

[1] Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2017 (Ancestry.com), Ronald George Whitehill, b. 20 Oct 191, Marathon, IA, d. 20 Dec 2006, Owatonna, Steele Co [2] US Department of Veterans Affairs BIRLS Death File 1850-2010

(Ancestry.com)

## **5-Michael Ronald Whitehill**

### 5-Raymond Fred Whitehill

Bernice next married **Harding Wold Gilbertson**,<sup>133</sup> son of **Gustave H Gilbertson** and **Inga Wold**, betw 1949 - 1958. Harding was born on 15 Apr 1920 in Fargo, North Dakota,<sup>134</sup> died on 18 Jan 1991 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>135</sup> at age 70, and was buried in Fort Snelling National Cemetery, South Minneapolis, Minnesota.<sup>136</sup> They had no children.

General Notes: Harding was a native of North Dakota. He graduated from the old Central High School in Minneapolis. He earned a degree in mechanical engineering from the University of Minnesota. [6]

He served in WWII as a sergeant in the US Army. He was a rifleman instructor and in charge of motor transportation in Camp Gordon, Georgia. [6]

Harding was married several times.

10 Feb 1940, Isanti Co, MN - Harding Wold Gilbertson married Doris Josephine Ericson. [1]

Feb 1947 - Doris J Gilbertson was granted a divorce from Harding W Gilbertson. [3]

31 Dec 1947, Hennepin Co - Harding W Gilbertson married Louise Tonge. [1]

Bernice and Harding Gilbertson married sometime between 1949 (she was divorced from Ronald Whitehill after 1949) and her death in 1958.

1958 -1959 - married to Maxine Ione Rossum. [4] They married after the death of Bernice Wenzel and by the time of their child's birth in late 1959. [5] 18 Aug 1977, Hennepin Co - Maxine I Gilbertson and Harding W Gilbertson divorced. [2]

Harding was a sales engineer and consultant for Northwest Engineering Labs, a metals processor in Minneapolis. He worked for them for more than 20 years [since the 1950's?] when he had an opportunity in the late 1970's to buy Pinnacle Products, a metal products distributor. [6]

3 Aug 1985, Hennepic Co - Harding Wold Gilbertson to Karen Marie Nypan. [1]

Harding W "Gil" Gilbertson, of Minneapolis, died Friday [18 Jan 1991] after a long illness. He was survived by wife Karen and daughter Shelly Kregness. [6]

[1] Minnesota Official Marriage System (moms.mn.gov).

[2] Minnesota Divorce Index 1970-1995 (Ancestry.com)

[3] The Minneapolis (MN) Star (newspapers.com), 5 Feb 1947, p. 15

[4] Ancestry.com trees, Shelly Gilbertson family tree, owner Shelly Gilbertson,

Maxine Ione Rossum married (date not provided) to Harding W Gilbertson, retrieved 11 Feb 2021

[5] The Minneapolis (MN) Star (newspapers.com), 10 Dec 1959, p./image 49

[6] Star Tribune Iminneapolis, MN) (newspapers.com), 20 Jan 1991, p./image 33

4-**Ethel Mae Wenzel**<sup>55</sup> was born on 5 Oct 1930 in Columbus Township, Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>137</sup> died on 23 Feb 2015 in Georgia<sup>138</sup> at age 84, and was buried on 2 Mar 2015 in Georgia National Cemetery, Canton, Cherokee County, Georgia.<sup>138</sup>

General Notes: After their marriage on 18 June 1949, Ethel and Elmer lived in St. Paul. [2]

Ethel was known for her storytelling. She was into cards, bowling, golfing and quilting. [1]

In 2014 Elmer and Ethel renewed their marriage vows at their Chandler, Arizona, neighborhood. [1]

Ethel's obituary described her as recently of Cumming, Georgia. [1]

[1] South Canton Funeral Home (thesouthcantonfuneralhome.come), Ethel Mae Crohn obit, d. 23 Feb 2015

[2] St. Cloud (MN) Times (newspapers.com), 23 Jun 1949, p. 6, Ethel Wenzel to Elmer Crohn, 18 Jun 1949, Rice Lake

Noted events in her life were:

• Residence: 1997, Chandler, Arizona.<sup>139</sup>

Ethel married **Elmer Charles Crohn**, son of **Ernest Regnhard Crohn** and **Orie J Barott**. They had five children: **Dana Galen**, **Allen Dale**, **David Charles**, **Angela Berniece**, and **Duane Elmer**.

5-Dana Galen Crohn

Dana married **Denise Anna Cartier**, daughter of **Richard Frank Cartier** and **Lucille Anna Waldoch**. They had two children: **Shannon Marie** and **Stacie Anna**.

6-**Shannon Marie Crohn**<sup>140</sup> was born on 7 Jun 1971 in St Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota,<sup>141</sup> died on 8 Dec 1997<sup>142</sup> at age 26, and was buried on 12 Dec 1997 in Mt Calvary Catholic Cemetery, Salt Lake City, Utah.<sup>143</sup>

General Notes: At the time of her death, Shannon was the vice president of international sales & marketing for Cutting Edge, Inc. [1]

[1] St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 12 Dec 1997, obit Shannon Marie Kearney of Salt Lake City, d. 8 Dec 1997

Noted events in her life were:

- Residence: 1996, California.<sup>144</sup>
- Residence: 1997, Salt Lake City, Utah.<sup>145</sup>

Shannon married **William Lawton Kearney Sr**. They had one son: **William Lawton**.

### 6-Stacie Anna Crohn

Stacie married Matthew A "Matt" Sather. They had one daughter: Sunshine.

Dana next married **Constance Lucille "Connie" Ford**,<sup>146</sup> daughter of **Les Ford** and **Gwen Winters**, on 24 Sep 1993 in Forest Lake, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>147</sup> Constance was born on 13 Jul 1954 in Port Washington, Wisconsin<sup>148</sup> and died on 21 Aug 2008 in Camp Douglas, Juneau County, Wisconsin<sup>148</sup> at age 54. The cause of her death was cancer.

General Notes: In 1972 Constance L Ford married James Joseph Jeffery in Anoka County, Minnesota. [2, 4]

Constance and James had four children together. [1, 4]

Constance and James Jeffery divorced in 1985. [3]

Connie loved being a preacher's wife [Dana]. She loved gymnastics both as a gymnast and as a coach and judge. She loved the outdoors and was an avid hunter with rifle, shotgun, and bow. [1]

In 1991, Connie's spine was damaged in a car accident. [1]

Findagrave.com, Connie L (Ford) Crohn, #29264498, obituary posted, added 24 Aug 2008 by Kathryn Gebczyk, retrieved 16 Oct 2015
 Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), James J Jeffery to Constance L Ford, 12 Aug 1972, Anoka Co
 Minnesota Divorce Index 1970-1995 (Ancestry.com), James J Jeffery from Constance L Jeffery (indexed on Ancestry as Constance Ljeffery), 30 Dec 1985, Anoka Co
 Minnesota Birth Index 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), birth of 4 children to James Joseph Jeffery & Constance Lucille Ford, Anoka Co, 1970's

Dana next married Linda.

### **5-Allen Dale Crohn**

Allen married Linda Marie White. They had one son: Patrick David.

6-Patrick David Crohn

### **5-David Charles Crohn**

David married **Leslie**.

5-Angela Berniece Crohn

**5-Duane Elmer Crohn** 

Duane married Christy.

### 4-Gloria Honore Wenzel

Gloria married Ivars Kauls, son of Teodors Kauls and Alma Mansons/Mankovs. They had five children: Perri Lynn, Julie Ann, Scott Ivars, Shari Lee, and Lynda Sue.

5-Perri Lynn Kauls

**5-Julie Ann Kauls** 

**5-Scott Ivars Kauls** 

5-Shari Lee Kauls

5-Lynda Sue Kauls

3-Walter Raymond Speiser<sup>30</sup> was born on 23 Jul 1909 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>30</sup> died on 16 Mar 1985 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 75, and was buried in Saint Johns Cemetery, Hugo, Washington County, Minnesota.<sup>149</sup>

General Notes: In 1930 Walter R Speiser is living in Centerville township, Anoka County, Minnesota, with his parents and siblings. Walter is 20 and a laborer at a pole yard. [1]

[1] 1930 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 10, sheet 7A

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 1985, Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota.44

Walter married **Eugenie Ann ''Jean'' Dupre**,<sup>150</sup> daughter of **William Dupre** and **Emma Mary Crete**. Eugenie was born on 9 Jan 1915 in Forest Lake, Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>151</sup> died on 17 Jan 2000 in Maplewood, Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 85, and was buried in Saint Johns Cemetery, Hugo, Washington County, Minnesota.<sup>149</sup> They had one daughter: **Constance Ann ''Connie''**.

General Notes: Eugenie Ann Dupre was born 9 January 1915 in Forest Lake, Anoka County, Minnesota. She died 17 January 2000 in Maplewood, Ramsey County, Minnesota. [1, 2]

Jean's parents' names come from Dupre family history link and are confirmed by the 1920 Census. [3]

[1] Minnesota Death Index 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com) - Eugenie Ann Speiser, birth & death locations, mother maiden name Crete

[2] Social Security Death Index

[3] http://freepages.genealogy.rootsweb.ancestry.com/

~nortonheritage/DupFamHist.html - link sent by Laura Jean Ellis Tibodeau, 16 Jan 2012

[4] Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription) - \_\_\_\_ Dupre, b. 9 Jan 1915, Anoka Co, mother Crete

4-**Constance Ann "Connie" Speiser**<sup>152</sup> was born on 26 Apr 1939 in St Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota,<sup>153</sup> died on 3 Dec 2018 in Conroe, Texas<sup>154</sup> at age 79, and was buried on 10 Dec 2018 in Saint Joseph's Cemetery, Ennis, Ellis County, Texas.<sup>155</sup>

General Notes: Husband LeRoy's career with John Deere took the family to North Dakota, Minnesota, Wisconsin, Nebraska and Texas. [3]

The Tibodeau's appear to be in Omaha, Nebraska, in 1971 when Mrs. Leory I. Tibodeau is hosting a party for the Miller Park Garden Club. [1]

Connie served as Den Mother for her son's Cub Scout troop in Bismark and Omaha, and was a leader in the local Garden Club in Bismark, Omaha and Richardson. [3]

The family moved to Richardson, Texas, in 1971. [2]

After LeRoy's death in 2002, Connie managed the ranch in Ennis and took care of son Curtis until his death in 2014. She then sold the ranch and moved to Conroe to live with son Dale and his wife Laura. [3]

 Omaha World Herald (NE), 31 Jan 1971, p. 85 (GenealogyBank.com)
 Waxahachie Daily Light (TX) (GenealogyBank.com), 21 Oct 2014, obit Curtis Leroy Tibodeau

[3] J E Keever Mortuary (Ennis, TX) (www.jekeevermortuary.com), obit Constance Ann Tibodeau, d. 3 Dec 2018, Conroe, TX

Constance married **Leroy Isador Tibodeau**,<sup>156</sup> son of **Marcellus Tibodeau** and **Julia Augusta Roe**, on 27 Dec 1958 in St Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota.<sup>157</sup> Leroy was born on 18 May 1933 in Windom, Cottonwood County, Minnesota,<sup>158</sup> died on 10 Jul 2002 in Ennis, Ellis County, Texas<sup>159</sup> at age 69, and was buried in Saint Joseph's Cemetery, Ennis, Ellis County, Texas.<sup>160</sup> They had two children: **Dale Leroy** and **Curtis Leroy**.

General Notes: CPL US Army Korea [1]

LeRoy worked for John Deere company in Fargo, North Dakota; Mankato, Minnesota; Rochester, Minnesota; Rice Lake, Wisconsin; Bismark, North Dakota; Omaha, Nebraska; and Dallas, Texas. [2]

After retiring from John Deere, they moved to a ranch in Ennis, Texas, where they raised cattle, Paints, and Quarter horses. [2]

US Veterans Gravesites 1775-2006 (Ancestry.com)
 J E Keever Mortuary (Ennis, TX) (www.jekeevermortuary.com), obit

Constance Ann Tibodeau, d. 3 Dec 2018, Conroe, TX

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 2002, Ennis, Ellis County, Texas.<sup>44</sup>

# **5-Dale Leroy Tibodeau**

Dale married Laura Jean Ellis.

5-**Curtis Leroy Tibodeau**<sup>161</sup> was born on 24 May 1965 in Rice Lake, Wisconsin,<sup>162</sup> died on 16 Oct 2014 in Texas<sup>163</sup> at age 49, and was buried on 23 Oct 2014 in Saint Joseph's Cemetery, Ennis, Ellis County, Texas.<sup>164</sup>

General Notes: Curtis graduated from JJ Pierce High School [Richardson, TX] in 1983. He earned a bachelor's degree in Business Administration from Texas State in 1989, and a master's in Hospital Administration from Texas State in 1999. [1]

Curtis worked for CompUSA for many years, and then for various hospitals in Austin and Dallas after receiving his Master's Degree. [1]

He returned to live on the family ranch in Ennis in 2001. [1]

Curtis fought a long battle against brain trauma. [1]

[1] Waxahachie Daily Light (TX) (GenealogyBank.com), 21 Oct 2014, obit Curtis Leroy Tibodeau

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 2001-2014, Ennis, Ellis County, Texas.<sup>164</sup>

3-**Howard Nicholas Speiser**<sup>165</sup> was born on 5 Dec 1911 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>165</sup> died on 14 Sep 1990 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>166</sup> at age 78, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>167</sup>

General Notes: In 1930 Howard N Speiser is living in Centerville township, Anoka County, Minnesota, with his parents and siblings. Howard is 18 and a laborer at a pole yard. [1]

Howard worked for a pole yard in New Brighton, and later for a hardware warehouse until his retirement. [2]

[1] 1930 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 10, sheet 7A [2] Lois Wamhoff Speiser, email 29 Nov 2011

Noted events in his life were:

• Alt. Birth: 5 Dec 1911, Hugo, Washington County, Minnesota.<sup>168</sup>

Howard married **Clara Mary Mathias**.<sup>169</sup> Clara was born on 25 Jan 1918 in St Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota,<sup>170</sup> died on 28 Apr 1986 in Anoka County,

Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 68, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>171</sup> They had one son: **James Howard**.

General Notes: Mother's maiden name Resch. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index.

During World War II, Clara worked for an ammunitions plant. [1]

[1] Lois Wamhoff Speiser, email 29 Nov 2011

## **4-James Howard Speiser**

James married Lois Marie Wamhoff, daughter of Raymond Edward Wamhoff and Marion Mary Feltz. They had three children: Jill Marie, Megan Lynne, and Marni Kay.

5-**Jill Marie Speiser**<sup>55</sup> was born on 22 Dec 1968 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>55</sup> died on 21 Aug 2009 in Minnesota<sup>172</sup> at age 40, and was buried on 26 Aug 2009 in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>172</sup> The cause of her death was ovarian cancer.

General Notes: Jill was employeed in the graphic arts industry starting at T. K. Gray and ending at Fuji Film Graphics Services. [1]

She died on 21 August 2009 at home of ovarian cancer. [1]

[1] Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 24 Aug 2009, p. 8A, obit for Jill Marie Paulus

Jill married **Thomas Michael Paulus**. They had three children: **Michaelia Jane, Matthew James**, and **Andrew Roman**.

6-Michaelia Jane Paulus

6-Matthew James Paulus

6-Andrew Roman Paulus

5-Megan Lynne Speiser

Megan married John Eric Granlund, son of John Clayton Granlund and Patricia Ann Taylor. They had four children: Ava Clare, Ingrid Catherine, John Ryan, and Evan James.

6-Ava Clare Granlund

6-Ingrid Catherine Granlund

6-John Ryan Granlund

6-Evan James Granlund

5-Marni Kay Speiser

Marni married **Jeffery John Sawyer**. They had two children: **Leila Skye** and **Gianna Ray** "Gigi".

6-Leila Skye Sawyer

6-Gianna Ray "Gigi" Sawyer

3-Violet Maxine Speiser<sup>173</sup> was born on 2 Jun 1913 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>174</sup> died on 5 Mar 1992 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 78, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Violet was Violet Speiser.<sup>175</sup>

Noted events in her life were:

• Alt. Birth: 7 Jun 1913.<sup>23</sup>

Violet married **Vernon Joseph Moga**,<sup>40</sup> son of **Tom Moga** and **Agnes Tourville**. Vernon was born on 7 Jan 1915 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>176</sup> died on 29 Jun 1995 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>177</sup> at age 80, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Vernon was Vernon J Moga.<sup>178</sup> They had one daughter: **Peggy Lou**.

General Notes: Mother's maiden name Tourville - Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index.

# 4-Peggy Lou Moga

Peggy married **Kendall Gordon Schoeller**. They had three children: **Wendy Lynn, Kathleen Marie**, and **Michael Vernon**.

5-Wendy Lynn Schoeller

5-Kathleen Marie Schoeller

5-Michael Vernon Schoeller

3-Viola H Speiser<sup>179</sup> was born on 2 Jun 1913 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>180</sup> died on 5 Jan 1964 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>181</sup> at age 50, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup>

Viola married **Leo Frank Kafka**,<sup>23</sup> son of **Mike Kafka** and **Maggie Husnick**, on 15 Sep 1937 in Rice Lake, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>182</sup> Leo was born on 8 Apr 1907 in Minnesota,<sup>23</sup> died on 24 Jun 1979 in Dakota County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 72, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Leo was Leo F Kafka.<sup>55</sup> They had two children: **Gerald Leo ''Jerry''** and **Bruce Douglas**.

General Notes: Mother's maiden name Kusnik (brother Raymond's birth in 1901), or Husnik (Leo Frank Kafka & John Leo Kafka death record) Noted events in his life were:

- Alt. Birth: 4 Jul 1907, Ramsey County, Minnesota.<sup>183</sup>
- Residence: 1979, Saint Paul, Dakota County, Minnesota.44

4-**Gerald Leo ''Jerry'' Kafka**<sup>184</sup> was born on 26 Aug 1938 in Ramsey County, Minnesota,<sup>55</sup> died on 13 Apr 2011 in Minnesota<sup>185</sup> at age 72, and was buried in Resurrection Cemetery, Mendota Heights, Dakota County, Minnesota.<sup>185</sup>

General Notes: Jerry was survived by his three daughters, grandchildren Jackie, Ben, Josh, Rachel, David & Chris, and great-granddaughter Jocelyn. [1]

The parents of Jackie, David and Jocelyn have not yet been identified.

[1] St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 14 Apr 2011, obit Jerry L Kafka, d. 13 Apr 2011

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 2011, Inver Grove Heights, Dakota County, Minnesota.<sup>185</sup>

Gerald married Karen Mae Steichen, daughter of Mathew Henry Steichen and Marcella Marie Christensen. They had three children: Deborah Jean "Debbie," Diane Lynn, and Geri Marie.

5-Deborah Jean "Debbie" Kafka

Deborah married **Joseph Edward ''Joe'' Fischer**. They had one son: **Christopher James ''Chris''**.

6-Christopher James "Chris" Fischer

### 5-Diane Lynn Kafka

Diane married James Robert Annis. They had one son: Joshua James "Josh".

6-Joshua James "Josh" Annis

Diane next married Steve Anderson.

### 5-Geri Marie Kafka

Geri married **Robert Eugene ''Bobby'' Doane Jr**, son of **Robert Eugene Doane** and **Rose Margaret Dolan**. They had two children: **Benjamin Robert ''Ben''** and **Rachel Marie**.

6-Benjamin Robert "Ben" Doane

6-Rachel Marie Doane

### 4-Bruce Douglas Kafka

Bruce married Eva Jane Borgschatz, daughter of Elmer Arnold Borgschatz

and Leona Irma Horn. They had three children: Steven James, Jennifer Lynn, and Julie Anne.

5-Steven James Kafka

5-Jennifer Lynn Kafka

5-Julie Anne Kafka

3-Berniece Grace Speiser<sup>71</sup> was born on 29 Aug 1917 in Hugo, Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>186</sup> died on 24 Apr 1999 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>187</sup> at age 81, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Berniece was Bernice Speiser.<sup>175</sup>

Noted events in her life were:

• Residence: 1999, Circle Pines, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>44</sup>

Berniece married **Anthony Norbert Schutta**,<sup>188</sup> son of **John Schutta** and **Johanna Soika**. Anthony was born on 10 Jan 1913 in Mounds View, Ramsey County, Minnesota,<sup>189</sup> died on 5 Sep 1994 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 81, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota. They had two children: **Thomas Anthony** and **Antoinette Berniece**.

General Notes: Mother's maiden name Soika. - Minnesota Death Index 1908-2002 (transcription) (Ancestry.com) Or Loika - Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index.

### **4-Thomas Anthony Schutta**

Thomas married **Constance Louise Grell**, daughter of **Clarence William Grell** and **Louise Loidolt**. They had one son: **Nathaniel Thomas**.

5-Nathaniel Thomas Schutta

### 4-Antoinette Berniece Schutta

Antoinette married **Kevin Eugene Sislo**, son of **Gerry Sislo**. They had two children: **Taylor Maire** and **Brianna Affiong**.

5-Taylor Maire Sislo-Schutta

### 5-Brianna Affiong Sislo-Schutta

3-Henry John Speiser<sup>190</sup> was born on 26 Jun 1920 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>191</sup> died on 10 Aug 1986 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 66, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup>

General Notes: Henry was a sergeant with the US Army in World War II. [1]

[1] Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical &

**Genealogical Society** 

Noted events in his life were:

• Alt. Birth: 24 Jun 1920.<sup>23</sup>

Henry married **Ruth Arlene Christensen**, daughter of **Allie Christensen** and **Amanda Johannsen**. They had two children: **Dennis Michael** and **Melanie Ann**.

## **4-Dennis Michael Speiser**

Dennis married **Darlene Carol Dobesh**, daughter of **Edward Joseph Dobesh** and **Matilda Rose Hipsag**. They had two children: **Becky Ann** and **Michelle Lynn**.

5-Becky Ann Speiser

5-Michelle Lynn Speiser

## 4-Melanie Ann Speiser

Melanie married **Dale A Janz**, son of **Raymond Janz** and **Elsie Forney**. They had two children: **Kari Elizabeth** and **Amanda**.

5-Kari Elizabeth Janz<sup>192</sup> was born on 21 Dec 1974 in Illinois<sup>193</sup> and died on 17 Jul 2015<sup>194</sup> at age 40.

## 5-Amanda Janz

Amanda married Benton Jerome Bates. They had one child: Miller.

### **6-Miller Bates**

3-**Roy Fred Speiser**<sup>23</sup> was born on 5 May 1924 in Hugo, Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>195</sup> died on 15 Jul 1995 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 71, and was buried on 18 Jul 1995 in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>196</sup> Another name for Roy was Roy Speiser.<sup>71</sup>

General Notes: Roy was co-owner of the Moga-Speiser Garage [in Lino Lakes?]. [1]

[1] St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 17 Jul 1995, obit Roy F Speiser

Noted events in his life were:

- Residence: 1995, Circle Pines, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>44</sup>
- Residence: 1995, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>197</sup>

Roy married **Norma Ann Tierney**,<sup>198</sup> daughter of **James Andrew Tierney** and **Justina Philomene Goulet**, on 15 Jul 1950.<sup>199</sup> Norma was born on 2 Nov 1923 in Jessenland, Sibley County, Minnesota,<sup>200</sup> died on 3 Nov 2006 in Fridley, Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>201</sup> at age 83, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>202</sup> They had one daughter: **Susanne Marie** "**Sue**".

General Notes: In 1930 Normand [should be Norma Ann] Tierney is living in

Jessenland Township, Sibley County, Minnesota. She is 6 years old, born in Minnesota, and living with her parents James A & Justina Tierney, and her older siblings age 25 to 13. James is a farmer. [1]

[1] 1930 US Census, Jessenland Twp, Sibley Co, MN, ED 15, sheet 3A

Noted events in her life were:

- Residence: 2006, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>203</sup>
- Residence: 2006, Circle Pines, Anoka County, Minnesota.44
- Alt. Burial: 7 Nov 2006, Gethsemane Church Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>204</sup>

4-Susanne Marie "Sue" Speiser

Susanne married Kevin Louis Prouty, son of Kenneth Lyle Prouty and Gail Christine Spania. They had one son: Brian Roy.

# **5-Brian Roy Prouty**

2-Henrietta Speiser<sup>8</sup> died in Childhood.

2-Mathilda Speiser<sup>8</sup> died in Childhood.

2-**Rose Katherine Speiser**<sup>23</sup> was born on 28 Jan 1880 in Minnesota,<sup>205</sup> died on 5 Nov 1964 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 84, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Rose was Rosina Speiser.<sup>206</sup>

Rose married **Clarence Henry Wollan**,<sup>21</sup> son of **Aleck Wollan** and **Melia Winzel**, on 22 Feb 1906 in Rice Lake, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>207</sup> Clarence was born on 6 Oct 1880 in Minnesota,<sup>21</sup> died on 22 Mar 1932 in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>208</sup> at age 51, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Clarence was Clarence H Wollan.<sup>209</sup> They had six children: **Emily Henrietta, Gladys Julia, Edna Rose, Clarence Lester, Wesley Alex**, and **Shirley Mildred**.

General Notes: In 1910 Clarence H Wollan is living in Centerville township, Anoka County, Minnesota. He is 22, born in Minnesota, his parents in Norway and Minnesota. Clarence is a farmer. With him are his wife Rose K, 30, and daughters Amelia H, 3, Gladys J, one year and 5 months, and Rose E, 0 months. Clarence & Rose have been married 4 years. [2]

In September 1918 Clarence Henry Wollan is a farmer in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota. He registered for the World War I draft in Anoka County, but lists his residence as Hugo in Washington County. Perhaps his mailing address? Clarence was born 6 October 1880. [1]

In 1920 Clarence H Wollan is in Centerville township. He is 39, and a farmer. He was born in Minnesota, his parents in Norway and Germany. Wife Rose is also 39 and born in Minnesota. With them are children Emily, 13, Gladys, 10 [should be 8], Clarence, 9, and Wesley, 7. [3] Daughter Rose Edna, age 10, was left off the Census.

In 1930 Clarence Wollen, 49, is living in Centerville township on Highway 63. Clarence is a farmer with his own dairy farm. They have a radio. Wife Rose is 50. They were married at age 25 & 26. With them are children Clarence L, 18, Wesley A, 15, Gladys, 21, Shirley, 5, and son Francis C, 4. [Francis was actually their grandson.] [4]

[1] World War I draft registration

[2] 1910 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 24, sheet 1B

[3] 1920 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 9, sheet 10B

[4] 1930 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 10, sheet 2A

3-**Emily Henrietta Wollan**<sup>210</sup> was born on 2 Jan 1907 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>30</sup> died on 2 Apr 1989 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 82, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Other names for Emily were Amelia H Wollan<sup>211</sup> and Emily Amelia Wollan.<sup>212</sup>

General Notes: On 13 August 1949 Amelia Rehbein, mother of Francis Clarence Wollan gave her permission for him to marry Evelyn Marie Matushak. [1] Amelia was actually Francis's oldest sister.

[1] Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org)

Emily had a relationship with **Theodore/Ted Gessner**. They had one son: **Francis Clarence ''Bud''**.

4-**Francis Clarence ''Bud'' Wollan**<sup>213</sup> was born on 18 Feb 1926 in Ramsey County, Minnesota,<sup>214</sup> died on 16 Jul 2020 in Minnesota<sup>215</sup> at age 94, and was buried in St Joseph's Catholic Church Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>215</sup> Another name for Francis was Francis C Wollan.<sup>216</sup>

General Notes: Francis, aka Bud, was the son of Ted or Theodore Gessner and Emily/Amelia Wollan, Ted and Emily did not marry, and Bud was raised by his maternal grandparents. [4]

In February 1944, Francis Clarence Wollan is 18 years old and living in Hugo, Anoka County, Minnesota. He was born 18 February 1926 in Ramsey County. [Grandmother] Mrs Rose Wollan is his closest contact; [grandfather] Clarance [sic] Wollan is his employer in farming. [3]

On 13 August 1946 Amelia Rehbein, mother of Francis Clarence Wollan, gave her permission for him to marry Evelyn Marie Matushak. [1]

Francis C "Bud" Wollan, of Hugo, Minnesota, died [during the Covid-19 pandemic] of natural causes on 16 July 2020. He was preceded in death by daughters Veronica Gelger [sic] and Marjorie (Mitzi) Jameson. He was survived by wife Evelyn, daughter Sonja (Steven) Ramsey, grandchildren Nicolas Ramsey, Brett (Wendy) Ramsey, Adam (Nicole) Ramsey & Stephanie (David) Maki, 6 great-grandchildren, sisters Carol Nutter and Dorothy (Jerry) Matekgo. [2]

The three children of daughter Veronica Geiger were not included in Bud's obituary. It is not known if this was intentional.

[1] Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org)
[2] Mattson Funeral Home (Forest Lake, MN) (www.matsonfuneralhome.com), obit Francis "Bud" C Wollan, of Hugo, 1926-16 Jul 2020, burl St Joseph Cem, Lino Lakes

[3] U.S. World War II Draft Cards Young Men 1940-1947 (images)
(Ancestry.com), Francis Clarence Wollan, b. 18 Feb 1926, Ramsey Co, MN
[4] Carolyn z, 30 Nov 2021, email to CAR

Noted events in his life were:

- Residence: Hugo, Washington County, Minnesota.<sup>217</sup>
- Residence: 2020, Hugo, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>215</sup>

Francis married **Evelyn Marie Matushak**, daughter of **Louis A Matushak** and **Anna G Menne**. They had three children: **Veronica Ann, Marjorie Marie** "**Mitzi,**" and **Sonja Rose**.

5-Veronica Ann Wollan<sup>55</sup> was born on 23 Nov 1946 in Hennepin County, Minnesota,<sup>55</sup> died on 21 May 1994 in Olathe, Johnson County, Kansas<sup>218</sup> at age 47, and was buried in Saint Josephs Catholic Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>219</sup>

General Notes: Veronica moved to the Kansas City area in 1983. She was a librarian at Bishop Hogan High School [Kansas City, Missouri] for 4 years, and a substitute teacher in the Kansas City, Kansas, school district in 1993-1994. [1]

Veronica A Geiger, age 47, died 21 May 1994 at Olathe Medical Center [Olathe, Kansas]. She probably had multiple sclerosis as the family requested donations to the MS Society. [1]

Her husband Michael Geiger was not listed in her obituary. [1]

Veronica's obituary and grave marker both show her death as 21 May 1994. Social Security shows the date as 15 May 1994. [2]

Veronica shares a grave maker with her parents in Lino Lakes, Minnesota. [3]

[1] Kansas City Star (MO), 23 May 1994, p. B3 (GenealogyBank.com)

[2] Social Security Death Index

[3] Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne

Noted events in her life were:

• Alt. Death: 15 May 1994.<sup>220</sup>

Veronica married **Michael Charles Geiger**,<sup>221</sup> son of **Vernon Charles Geiger** and **Barbara Anne Allen**, on 1 Apr 1967 in Washington County, Minnesota.<sup>222</sup> The marriage ended in divorce. Michael was born on 26 Mar 1945 in Hennepin County, Minnesota,<sup>223</sup> died on 30 Jun 2011 in Parowan, Iron County, Utah<sup>224</sup> at age 66, and was buried in Oskar Cemetery, Oskar, Houghton County, Michigan.<sup>224</sup> They had three children: **Jason, Robin**, and **Jessica Ann**. General Notes: Michael is not included in Veronica's obituary in 1994. They probably divorced.

On 18 October 1988 Michael married Molly \_\_\_\_ in Branson, Missouri. [1]

Michael had many different jobs. He especially enjoyed the Hennipen County [Minnesota] Sheriffs Water Patrol. The majority of his working life was in the grain business, grain trading, like his father & brother. [1]

He liked hunting, his '67 Corvette, Harley Davidson motorcycle, and cold beer. [1]

Michael was survived by wife Molly, and children Jason, Robin and Jessica (Jeremy). [1]

[1] Southern Utah Mortuary (www.sumortuary.com), obit Michael Charles Geiger, 26 Mar 1945-30 Jun 2011

6-Jason Geiger

6-Robin Geiger

6-Jessica Ann Geiger

Jessica married Jeremy Lee Roach.

5-**Marjorie Marie** "**Mitzi**" **Wollan**<sup>55</sup> was born on 12 Nov 1947 in Minneapolis, Hennepin County, Minnesota,<sup>225</sup> died on 4 Feb 2004<sup>226</sup> at age 56, and was buried in Sunrise Cemetery, Sunrise, Chisago County, Minnesota.<sup>226</sup>

General Notes: Mitzi graduated from Mankato State University in 1969 with a degree in education. She was a substitute teacher in the Forest Lake Schools for 28 years. [1]

Mitzi loved her German shepard dogs, farming, and raising and showing horses. [1]

Survivors included nephews Bud, Brett & Adam. [1] Their parents are not identified, but probably sister Sonja's children. Note - her sister Veronica's children were not included.

[1] Legacy.com, Pioneer Press, 5 Feb 2004, obit Marjorie M Wollan Jameson, d. 4 Feb 2004

Noted events in her life were:

- Residence: 1994, Chisago City, Minnesota.<sup>218</sup>
- Residence: 2004, Almelund, Chisago County, Minnesota.<sup>227</sup>

Marjorie married Charles A Jameson. They had one daughter: Stephanie.

**6-Stephanie Jameson** 

Stephanie married David Maki.

### 5-Sonja Rose Wollan

Sonja married **Steven Erwin ''Steve'' Ramsey**. They had three children: **Nicolas Steven, Brett Francis**, and **Adam Thomas**.

6-Nicolas Steven Ramsey

## 6-Brett Francis Ramsey

Brett married Wendy.

# 6-Adam Thomas Ramsey

Adam married Nicole.

Emily next married **Elsworth Herman Rehbein**,<sup>23</sup> son of **Albert Rehbein** and **Alma Arbresch**, on 24 May 1928 in Rice Lake, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>228</sup> Elsworth was born on 19 Dec 1907 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>229</sup> died on 26 Oct 1996 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 88, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Elsworth was Elsworth Rehbein.<sup>230</sup> They had four children: **Carol Edna, Kenneth Ellsworth, Marlene Elsie**, and **Dorothy Laverne**.

General Notes: In 1920 Ellsworth Rehbine is living in Centerville village, Anoka County, Minnesota. He is 12 and living with his parents and 9 siblings, age 16 to 2. Elsworth's parents are Albert Rehbine, 43, born in Minnesota, parents in Germany. He is a farmer. Mother Alma is 35, also born in Minnesota, parents in Germany. [2]

On 15 May 1928, Elsworth H Rehbine's parents Albert & Alma Rehbine gave their permission for him to marry Amelia H Wollan. Elsworth was 20 years and 5 months old. [3]

In 1930 Elsworth H Rehbine is living in Centerville village. He is 22, born in Minnesota, and a dairy farmer. Living with Elsworth is his wife Emelia, 23. They were married at age 20 & 21. They are renting their home for \$35 a month and have a radio. [1]

[1] 1930 US Census, Centerville village, Anoka Co, MN, ED 11, sheet 2A

[2] 1920 US Census, Centerville village, Anoka Co, MN, ED 9, sheet 2B

[3] Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org)

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 1996, Circle Pines, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>44</sup>

# 4-Carol Edna Rehbein

Carol married **Arnold Joseph Nutter**,<sup>231</sup> son of **Frank Charles Nutter** and **Margaret Matilda Menne**, about Nov 1950.<sup>232</sup> Arnold was born on 15 Dec 1926 in Flint, Genesee County, Michigan,<sup>233</sup> died on 19 May 2010<sup>44</sup> at age

83, and was buried in St Joseph's Catholic Church Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>234</sup> They had four children: **Wendy Joy, Gregory Arnold, Lori Jean**, and **Todd Joseph**.

General Notes: Arnold is probably the Arnold Nutter, age 3 in 1930, living in Flint, Genessee County, Michigan. He was born in Michigan. He is with his parents Frank & Margaret Nutter, and brothers Phillip, age 4 (born in Wisconsin), and Walter, age 2 (born in Michigan). Frank is 41, 1st married at age 18, born in Minnesota. He is a machine operator in an auto factory. Margaret is 29, 1st married at 18, also born in Minnesota. [2]

Arnold was a great carpenter, and an active snowmobiler who enjoyed hunting, fishing and going to his cabin in Sandstone. [1]

In addition to his wife, children & grandchildren, Arnold was survived by his [probably younger] sisters Edna, Tiny & Dickey.

 Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 22 May 2010, p. 6B
 1930 US Census, Flint, Genesee Co, MI, ED 51, sheet 10B - Nestor on Ancestry index, Nutter on FamilySearch (looks like Nutter)

Other notes:

parents names from Findagrave. Buried at St Joseph's Catholic Cemetery in Rice Lake.

### 5-Wendy Joy Nutter

Wendy married Fred Young.

# **5-Gregory Arnold Nutter**

Gregory married Joann Douvier. They had one son: Jonathan Gregory.

### 6-Jonathan Gregory Nutter

Gregory next married Jennifer.

### **5-Lori Jean Nutter**

Lori married Roger Brandel.

# 5-Todd Joseph Nutter

4-**Kenneth Ellsworth Rehbein**<sup>235</sup> was born on 16 Apr 1933 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>235</sup> and died on 17 Nov 2009<sup>236</sup> at age 76.

Kenneth married **Ardell Hughes**,<sup>55</sup> daughter of **Herbert A Hughes** and **Eleanor Peltier**. Ardell was born on 26 Apr 1936 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>55</sup> and died on 6 Feb 1994 in Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 57. Another name for Ardell was Adele Ann Hughes.<sup>237</sup> They had five children: **Vicky Lynn, Nancy Lee, Cindy Sue, Kim Marie**, and **Alan Kenneth** "Charlie".

### 5-Vicky Lynn Rehbein

Vicky married Jim Ernst.

5-Nancy Lee Rehbein<sup>55</sup> was born on 26 Nov 1955 in St Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>238</sup> and died on 20 Mar 2000 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>239</sup> at age 44.

Noted events in her life were:

• Residence: 2000, Circle Pines, Anoka County, Minnesota.44

Nancy married **Don Rivard**.

### 5-Cindy Sue Rehbein

Cindy married **Tony Lang**.

# 5-Kim Marie Rehbein

Kim married **Pete Goldsmith**.

# 5-Alan Kenneth "Charlie" Rehbein

Alan married **Beth E Foede**.

Alan next married **Chris**.

### 4-Marlene Elsie Rehbein

Marlene married **Willard Gordon Elshaug**,<sup>240</sup> son of **John Elshaug** and **Johanna Anderson**, on 11 Jun 1960 in Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>241</sup> Willard was born on 20 Jun 1930 in Grafton, Walsh County, North Dakota<sup>242</sup> and died on 30 Dec 2000 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>239</sup> at age 70. They had two children: **Brian Ellsworth** and **Bradley Gerald**.

General Notes: Willard was previously married to Lorraine Genevieve Scott. They had one son, Rand Gordon Elshaug. [1]

Willard's Social Security number was issued in North Dakota before 1951. [2]

[1] Minnesota Birth Index 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com)

[2] Social Security Death Index

Noted events in his life were:

• Alt. Birth: Abt 1932.<sup>241</sup>

# **5-Brian Ellsworth Elshaug**

**5-Bradley Gerald Elshaug** 

# 4-Dorothy Laverne Rehbein

Dorothy married Gerald Steven ''Jerry'' Mategko, son of Michael Steven Mategko and Helen Charlotte Swanson. They had two children: Kathleen Ann and Kelly Jo.

5-Kathleen Ann Mategko

Kathleen married Daniel M Ramsden.

Kathleen next married **James Joseph O'Donnell**. They had one daughter: **Courtney Erin**.

6-Courtney Erin O'Donnell

# 5-Kelly Jo Mategko

Kelly married **Keith Lawrence Czarnecki**. They had four children: **Shandell Leigh, Dylan Jered, Marilyn Nicole**, and **Alexa Rose**.

6-Shandell Leigh Czarnecki

6-Dylan Jered Czarnecki

6-Marilyn Nicole Czarnecki

6-Alexa Rose Czarnecki

3-**Gladys Julia Wollan**<sup>243</sup> was born on 9 Aug 1908 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>30</sup> died on 9 Feb 1999 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 90, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Other names for Gladys were Gladdes Julia Wollan<sup>71</sup> and Gladys J Wollan.<sup>100</sup>

Gladys married **Richard Elmer Behm**,<sup>243</sup> son of **Charles Behm** and **Teckla Sojested (Sojstedt)**, on 29 Jun 1935 in Rice Lake, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>244</sup> Richard was born on 28 Aug 1910 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>229</sup> died on 17 Sep 1995 in Washington County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 85, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> They had two children: **Sharon Gladys** and **Curtis Richard**.

General Notes: In 1930 Elmer Behm is living in Centerville township, Anoka County, Minnesota. He is 19 and living with his parents Charles & Teckla Behm, and brother Carl, 23. Charles is 56, born in Germany, immigrated 1885, and a dairy farmer. Teckla is also 56, born in Sweden, and immigrated in 1890. [1]

Mother's maiden name Sojested or Sojstedt. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com) Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index.

[1] 1930 US Census, Centerville township, Anoka Co, MN, ED 10, sheet 1B

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 1995, Circle Pines, Anoka County, Minnesota.44

# **4-Sharon Gladys Behm**

# **4-Curtis Richard Behm**

3-Edna Rose Wollan<sup>245</sup> was born on 3 Apr 1910 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>30</sup> died on 31 Oct 1985 in Hennepin County, Minnesota<sup>246</sup> at age 75, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>219</sup> Other names for Edna were Rosa Edna Wollan<sup>247</sup> and Rose E Wollan.<sup>100</sup>

General Notes: Four children are shown on FindaGrave.com for Edna and Evans. Two are incorrect as they have birthdates of 1885 and 1923. Additional research indicates that Howard (1933-1933) and Wayne (1937-1955) are very likely the children of Edna and Evans. They are included with the family, but may be removed if additional information shows this to be incorrect. [CAR Jul 2011]

Edna married **Evans Earnest Rehbein**,<sup>248</sup> son of **Albert Rehbein** and **Alma Arbresch**, on 31 Jan 1929 in St Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota.<sup>249</sup> Evans was born on 5 Mar 1909 in Minnesota,<sup>23</sup> died on 27 Jan 1984 in Washington County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 74, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>219</sup> They had three children: **Harold Evans, Howard**, and **Wayne Richard**.

General Notes: On 3 January 1929, Evans E Rehbein's parents Albert & Alma gave their permission for him to marry Edna R Wollan. [2]

In 1930 Evans Rahbein is living in St. Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota. He is 21 and a pitman for a wheel work. Living with Evans are wife Edna, 20, and son Harold, 8 months. Evans and Edna were married at age 20 & 18. [1]

[1] 1930 US Census, St Paul, Ramsey Co, MN, ED 15, sheet 56A

[2] Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org)

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 1984, Circle Pines, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>44</sup>

4-**Harold Evans Rehbein**<sup>250</sup> was born on 4 Jul 1929 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>251</sup> died on 21 Mar 2002<sup>44</sup> at age 72, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>252</sup>

General Notes: Harold Rehbein (4 Jul 1929 - 21 Mar 2002) served in the US Army from 19 February 1951 to 6 February 1953. [2]

Harold E. Rehbein, 4 July 1929 - 21 March 2002; last residence Willow Springs, Howell County, Missouri. Harold's SSN was issued before 1951 through the Railroad Board. [1]

[1] Social Security Death Index

[2] U.S., Department of Veterans Affairs BIRLS Death File, 1850-2010

(Ancestry.com)

Harold married someone **Marilyn June Marvets**. They had two children: **Michael Steve** and **Joan Marie**.

**5-Michael Steve Rehbein** 

# 5-Joan Marie Rehbein

Harold next married Barbara L Smith.

4-**Howard Rehbein**<sup>253</sup> was born on 14 May 1933 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>251</sup> died on 14 May 1933 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>254</sup> and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>219</sup>

4-**Wayne Richard Rehbein**<sup>55</sup> was born on 5 Oct 1937 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>55</sup> died on 5 Nov 1955 in Stillwater, Washington County, Minnesota<sup>255</sup> at age 18, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>219</sup>

General Notes: Wayne Richard Rehbein born 5 October 1937 in Anoka County to Evan Rehbein & Edna Madden [should be Wollan]. [1]

[1] Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com)

3-**Clarence Lester Wollan**<sup>256</sup> was born on 30 Mar 1912 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>165</sup> died on 29 Aug 1989 in Chisago County, Minnesota<sup>257</sup> at age 77, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Clarence was Clarence Wollan.<sup>175</sup>

Clarence married **Hilda Anna Graul**,<sup>258</sup> daughter of **Charles Graul** and **Mattie Possehn**, on 2 Aug 1969 in Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>259</sup> Hilda was born on 9 Sep 1911 in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota,<sup>260</sup> died on 3 Jul 2002 in Stillwater, Washington County, Minnesota<sup>260</sup> at age 90, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> They had no children.

General Notes: In 1920 Hilda Graul is 9 years old and living in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota, with her parents and siblings. Father Charles Graul is 41, born in Germany, immigrated 1888, naturalized 1905, working as a laborer at the stock yard. Mother Mattie is 39, born in Michigian, her parents in Germany. Their children are Bertha, 12, Hilda, 8, Arthur, 3, and Stewart 1 year and 4 months. [4]

In 1930 the Graul family is living in Centerville township, Anoka County. Charles is a farmer. With Charles and Matie are their children Hilda, Arthur, and Harry. [5]

Hilda [Hildr on index] Kammerer, age 57 born about 1912, married her first husband Chester Kammerer's first cousin Clarence L Wollan, also age 57, on 2 August 1969 in Anoka County. [3]

Hilda Ann Wollan, born 9 September 1911 in Saint Paul, Minnesota. Died 3 July 2002

in Stillwater, Washington County. Mother's maiden name Possehn. [2]

Hilda Kammerer, wife of Clarence, 1911 - 2002 at Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery. [1]

[1] Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society.

[2] Minnesota Death Index 1908-2002, transcription (Ancestry.com)

[3] Minnesota Marriage Collection, 1958-2001, transcription (Ancestry.com)

[4] 1920 US Census, St Paul, Ramsey Co, MN, ED 48, sheet 1B

[5] 1930 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 10, sheet 2A

3-Wesley Alex Wollan<sup>23</sup> was born on 29 Oct 1914 in Minnesota,<sup>261</sup> died on 22 Mar 1965 in Washington County, Minnesota<sup>257</sup> at age 50, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Wesley was Wesley Wollan.<sup>175</sup>

Noted events in his life were:

• Alt. Birth: 1912.<sup>18</sup>

3-**Shirley Mildred Wollan**<sup>71</sup> was born on 15 Sep 1924 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>71</sup> died on 18 Jul 2008<sup>44</sup> at age 83, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>262</sup>

General Notes: Shirley was a lifelong resident of Lino Lakes, Minnesota, and a longtime employee of Montgomery Ward. [1]

[1] St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN), 20 Jul 2008 (GenealogyBank.com)

Noted events in her life were:

• Residence: 2008, Circle Pines, Anoka County, Minnesota.44

Shirley married **Philip Ralph Nutter**,<sup>263</sup> son of **Frank Charles Nutter** and **Margaret Matilda Menne**. Philip was born on 29 Aug 1925 in Cushing, Wisconsin,<sup>264</sup> died on 28 Apr 2002 in St Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota<sup>265</sup> at age 76, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>266</sup> They had one son: **Larry Philip**.

General Notes: Mother's maiden name Menne [1]

TEC 4 US ARMY WORLD WAR II [2]

Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com)
 U.S. Veterans Gravesites 1775-2006 (Ancestry.com)

Noted events in his life were:

• Residence: 2002, Circle Pines, Anoka County, Minnesota.44

# **4-Larry Philip Nutter**

Larry married **Diane Louise Kirkeby**, daughter of **Lloyd Franklin Kirkeby** and **Eunice Meredith Wold**. They had two children: **Derek Jonathan** and **Megan** 

Louise.

5-Derek Jonathan Nutter

5-Megan Louise Nutter

Megan married Michael Devine.

2-**Julia Henrietta Speiser**<sup>99</sup> was born on 16 May 1882 in Minnesota,<sup>267</sup> died on 7 Feb 1968 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>99</sup> at age 85, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> Another name for Julia was Julia Speiser.<sup>10</sup>

Julia married **William John Kammerer**,<sup>21</sup> son of **Richard Kammerer** and **Louise Hartman**, on 10 Feb 1908 in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>268</sup> William was born on 29 Jul 1887 in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>269</sup> died on 16 Feb 1967 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>99</sup> at age 79, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> They had four children: **Earl William, Chester Desmond, Violet Margaret**, and **Ray William**.

General Notes: On 30 January 1908, Willie's parents Richard and Louise Kammerer gave their permission for him to marry Julia Speiser. Willie as 20 years old and 6 months. [5]

In 1910 William J Kamerer is living in Centerville township, Anoka County, Minnesota. He is 22, born in Minnesota, his parents in Germany & Minnesota, and a farmer. With William is his wife Julia, 27. They have been married two years. Son Earl W is 1 year old. [2]

In 1917/1918 William John Kammerer is a farmer in Centerville, Anoka County, Minnesota. He registered for the World War I draft in Anoka County, but lists his residence as Hugo in Washington County. Perhaps his mailing address? William was born 29 July 1887 in Centerville. He has a wife and children to support. [1]

In 1920 Wm Kammerer is living in Centerville township. He is 35 and a farmer. He owns (mortgaged) his farm. With William are wife Julia, 37, and children Earl, 10, Chester, 8, Violet, 5, and Raymond, 2 1/2. [3]

In 1930 William J Kamerer is living in Centerville township. He is 42 and a dairy farmer. William and wife Julie H, 47, were married at age 20 & 25. With them are children Earl W, 20, Chester D, 18, Violet M, 15, and Ray W, 13. [4]

- [1] World War I draft registration
- [2] 1910 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 24, sheet 5A
- [3] 1920 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 9, sheet 9A

[4] 1930 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 10, sheet 2B

[5] Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org)

William's mother's maiden name was Hartman - Minnesota Death Index 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com)

3-Earl William Kammerer<sup>40</sup> was born on 14 Apr 1909 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>40</sup> died on 14 Dec 1976 in Hennepin County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 67, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup>

Earl married **Edith Juliet Sjo**,<sup>270</sup> daughter of **August E Sjo** and **Julia J Carlson**. Edith was born on 24 Dec 1916 in Marshall County, Minnesota,<sup>40</sup> died on 9 Oct 2011<sup>44</sup> at age 94, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>271</sup> They had two children: **Earl William** and **Sandra Lee**.

General Notes: Mother's maiden name Carlson - Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index

In 1920 Edith J Sjoo is 3 years old and 1 month, and living in Augsburg, Marshall County, Minnesota, with her parents and younger sister. August E Sjoo is 30, immigrated 1913, born in Sweden, and is a farmer. Julia J is 21, born in Minnesota, her parents in Sweden and Norway. Youngest child Dagny E is 7 months old. [3]

On 23 June 1979 Edith J Kammerer (age 62, born about 1917) married Ashley H Morse (age 65, born about 1914) in Anoka County, Minnesota. [1]

Ashley H. Morse, born 30 June 1913, died on 16 September 2007. His last residence was in Mesa, Maricopa County, Arizona. [2]

Edith Juliet Morse, born 24 December 1916, died 9 October 2011. Her last residence was in Mesa, Maricopa County, Arizona. [2]

- [1] Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (transcription) (Ancestry.com)
- [2] Social Security Death Index
- [3] 1920 US Census, Augsburg, Marshall Co, MN, ED 80, sheet 8A

4-**Earl William Kammerer Jr**<sup>55</sup> was born on 4 Mar 1942 in Hennepin County, Minnesota<sup>55</sup> and died on 24 Sep 2018<sup>272</sup> at age 76.

### 4-Sandra Lee Kammerer

3-**Chester Desmond Kammerer**<sup>273</sup> was born on 4 Nov 1911 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>116</sup> died in Sep 1965<sup>44</sup> at age 53, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup>

General Notes: C D Kammerer, 4 Nov 1911 - Sept 1965, Social Security Death Index

Chester married **Hilda Anna Graul**,<sup>258</sup> daughter of **Charles Graul** and **Mattie Possehn**, on 19 Sep 1934 in Rice Lake, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>274</sup> Hilda was born on 9 Sep 1911 in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota,<sup>260</sup> died on 3 Jul 2002 in Stillwater, Washington County, Minnesota<sup>260</sup> at age 90, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> They had two children: **Darlene Joy** and **David Chester**.

General Notes: In 1920 Hilda Graul is 9 years old and living in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota, with her parents and siblings. Father Charles Graul is 41, born in Germany, immigrated 1888, naturalized 1905, working as a laborer at the stock yard. Mother Mattie is 39, born in Michigian, her parents in Germany. Their children are

Bertha, 12, Hilda, 8, Arthur, 3, and Stewart 1 year and 4 months. [4]

In 1930 the Graul family is living in Centerville township, Anoka County. Charles is a farmer. With Charles and Matie are their children Hilda, Arthur, and Harry. [5]

Hilda [Hildr on index] Kammerer, age 57 born about 1912, married her first husband Chester Kammerer's first cousin Clarence L Wollan, also age 57, on 2 August 1969 in Anoka County. [3]

Hilda Ann Wollan, born 9 September 1911 in Saint Paul, Minnesota. Died 3 July 2002 in Stillwater, Washington County. Mother's maiden name Possehn. [2]

Hilda Kammerer, wife of Clarence, 1911 - 2002 at Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery. [1]

[1] Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society.

[2] Minnesota Death Index 1908-2002, transcription (Ancestry.com)

[3] Minnesota Marriage Collection, 1958-2001, transcription (Ancestry.com)

[4] 1920 US Census, St Paul, Ramsey Co, MN, ED 48, sheet 1B

[5] 1930 US Census, Centerville twp, Anoka Co, MN, ED 10, sheet 2A

### **4-Darlene Joy Kammerer**

Darlene married **Rollin Walter ''Rollie'' Guertin**,<sup>275</sup> son of **George Guertin** and **Leah Dupre**, about 1956.<sup>276</sup> Rollin was born on 9 Feb 1933 in Saint Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota,<sup>277</sup> died on 27 May 2013 in Minnesota<sup>278</sup> at age 80, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>279</sup> They had one daughter: **Joy Lee**.

General Notes: Rollin was a carpenter, working for many years as a cabinet maker. He also loved traveling, NASCAR, playing pool, and being outdoors. [1]

[1] Findagrave.com, Rollin W Guertin, #111637843, obit posted, added 1 Jun 2013 by Robert John Chudek, retrieved 23 Jan 2015

**5-Joy Lee Guertin** 

Joy married **Kurt Alan LaValla**, son of **Derwood Keith LaValla** and **Ella Janice Holsinger**. They had two children: **Michael Ray ''Mike''** and **Jennifer Joy**.

6-Michael Ray "Mike" LaValla

6-Jennifer Joy LaValla

Joy next married Brian L Behnke.

### 4-David Chester Kammerer

David married Joan Frances Theresa Guertin, daughter of Archie George Guertin and Esther Genevieve Richie. They had four children: Daniel David, Dennis David, Korena Jo, and David Desmond. 5-Daniel David Kammerer

5-Dennis David Kammerer

5-Korena Jo Kammerer

**5-David Desmond Kammerer** 

3-Violet Margaret Kammerer<sup>40</sup> was born on 3 Nov 1914 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>40</sup> died on 18 Nov 1999 in Washington County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 85, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup>

Violet married **Elmer George Krueger**,<sup>280</sup> son of **John G Krueger** and **Mary Sass**, on 15 Apr 1936 in Rice Lake, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>281</sup> Elmer was born on 8 Mar 1903 in Dakota County, Minnesota,<sup>40</sup> died on 2 Apr 1976 in Chisago County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 73, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> They had one son: **Lyle George**.

General Notes: Mother's maiden name Sass - Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index.

In 1910 Elmer Krueger is 8 years old and living in Inver Grove township, Dakota County, Minnesota, with his parents and siblings. John G Krueger is 47, born in Wisconsin, his parents in Germany. He is a farmer. Mother Mary is 37, born in Germany. There are 8 children in the home, age 16 to 4 months. [1]

In 1920 the Krueger family is still in Inver Grove. Son Elmer is not living at home. [2]

In 1930 Elmer Krueger is living in Inver Grove township with his father John and younger brothers Arthur and Luverne. John is farming. Elmer is a construction laborer. [3]

[1] 1910 US Census, Inver Grove twp, Dakota Co, MN, ED 24, sheet 11B

[2] 1920 US Census, Inver Grove twp, Dakota Co, MN, ED 24, sheet 2B

[3] 1930 US Census, Inver Grove twp, Dakota Co, MN, ED 16, sheet 5B

4-Lyle George Krueger

3-**Ray William Kammerer**<sup>40</sup> was born on 15 Mar 1917 in Anoka County, Minnesota,<sup>282</sup> died on 4 Apr 1978 in Hennepin County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 61, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup>

Ray married **Lorraine Alida Berg**,<sup>283</sup> daughter of **Harry B Berg** and **Helen B Luedoecke**, on 2 Oct 1943 in Hennepin County, Minnesota.<sup>284</sup> Lorraine was born on 22 Jun 1923 in Minneapolis, Hennepin County, Minnesota,<sup>285</sup> died on 20 Jul 1984 in Anoka County, Minnesota<sup>23</sup> at age 61, and was buried in Rice Lake Methodist Cemetery, Lino Lakes, Anoka County, Minnesota.<sup>18</sup> They had two children: **Helen Julia** and **Janis Darlene**. General Notes: Lorraine Alida Kammerer; mother's maiden name Lueddecke or Lueddcke. [1, 2]

Lorraine is likely the twin of Loretta Marion Berg, born 22 Jun 1923 to Harry B Berg & Helen B Luedoecke. [3]

In 1940 Lorraine A Berg is living in Minneapolis, Hennepin County, Minnesotta. She is 16, born in Minnesota. Her parents are Harry B & Helen Berg, born in Rhode Island and Wisconsin, respectively. Harry is research checker. Also in the house is Lorraine's [twin] sister, Loretta M. [4]

Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (transcription) (Ancestry.com)
 Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index
 Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com)

[4] 1940 US Census, Minneapolis, Hennepin Co, MN, ED 89-350, sheet 12B

Noted events in her life were:

• Alt. Birth: 1925.

4-Helen Julia Kammerer

**4-Janis Darlene Kammerer** 

1. Martin Koepple, doing research in Germany with Oetlingen, Jesingen, Möhringen & Bebenhausen archives.

2. Germany Births & Baptisms 1558-1898 (transcription) (FamilySearch.org). .... Martin Koepple, family register Johann Wilm Speiser & Rosina Cath. Conradt, Oetlingen, emailed 6-7 Feb 2014.

- 3. Germany Births & Baptisms 1558-1898 (transcription) (FamilySearch.org).
- 4. Minnesota Wills & Probate Records 1801-1925 (images) (Ancestry.com), William Speiser, d. 22 Mar 1907, Anoka Co.
- 5. Findagrave.com, William John Speiser, #13852867, added 17 Mar 2015 by DE Sundeen, retrieved 26 Jan 2018.
- 6. Speiser Family tree 1939 (Hans Böhringer 2008).
- 7. Minnesota Deaths & Burials 1835-1990 (transcription) (FamilySearch.org), William Speicer, age 68, born abt 1839.
- 8. Allen Crohn.
- 9. Minnesota Marriages 1849-1950 (transcription) (FamilySearch.org), William Spicer to Rosina Messersmit.
- 10. 1900 Census.

11. Minnesota Wills & Probate Records 1801-1925 (images) (Ancestry.com), Rosey/Rosy K Speiser, d. 22 Sep 1907, Anoka Co.

12. Findagrave.com, Rosina Messersmith Speiser, #143852936, added 17 Mar 2015 by DE Sundeen, retrieved 26 Jan 2018.

13. Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Henry William Speiser, b. 8 Oct 1873 Centerville MN, par William Speiser & Rose M Schmidt.

- 14. Allen Crohn, m. 22 Jul 1870, no location specified.
- 15. Minnesota Territorial & State Censuses (Ancestry.com), 1875. .... 1880 Census.
- 16. 1870 Census.

17. Minnesota Territorial & State Censuses (Ancestry.com), 1875. .... Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society.

- 18. Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society.
- 19. Minnesota Territorial & State Censuses (Ancestry.com), 1875.
- 20. 1880 Census.
- 21. World War I draft registration.

22. Minnesota Territorial & State Censuses (Ancestry.com), 1875. .... 1900 Census. .... World War I draft registration. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Henry William Speiser, b. 8 Oct 1873 Centerville MN, par William Speiser & Rose M Schmidt.

23. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com).

24. Allen Crohn. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), mother's maiden name on death record for sons Henry & Howard.

- 25. 1910 Census. .... Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Henery Speiser to Emma Vadnias.
- 26. 1910 Census. .... Social Security Death Index.

27. Social Security Death Index. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Lois Wamhoff Speiser, email 1 Dec 2011.

- 28. Findagrave.com, #130040160, added 19 May 2014 by Ady Wickstrom.
- 29. Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org).
- 30. 1910 Census. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record.

31. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), Frances Rehbein, mother Vadnais.

32. Findagrave.com, #60215526, added 17 Oct 2010 by Joanne.

33. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), John H Rehbein. .... World War I draft registration, John Herman Rehbine.

34. Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), John Rehbine to France May Speiser.

35. Findagrave.com, #60215472, added 17 Oct 2010 by Joanne.

36. World War I draft registration, John Herman Rehbine.

37. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), James W Rehbein, b. 4 Apr 1923 Centerville MN.

38. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), mother Speiser.

39. Findagrave.com, Barbara (Kirsch) Day.

40. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index.

41. Social Security Death Index. .... Legacy.com, Obit for Junior J Rehbine, pub Minneapolis Star Tribune, 7 Nov 2007, retrieved 7 Feb 2011.

42. Legacy.com, Obit for Junior J Rehbine, pub Minneapolis Star Tribune, 7 Nov 2007, retrieved 7 Feb 2011. .... Social Security Death Index.

43. Legacy.com, Obit for Junior J Rehbine, pub Minneapolis Star Tribune, 7 Nov 2007, retrieved 7 Feb 2011.

44. Social Security Death Index.

45. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Howard Lake Herald (MN) (Ancestry.com), 5 Dec 2003.

46. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Omar J Kunkel to Jennifer K Rehbine.

47. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Omar J Kunkel to Jennifer K Rehbine. .... Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com).

48. Howard Lake Herald (MN) (Ancestry.com).

49. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd for dau Angelica.

50. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd for children.

51. Minnesota, County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org).

52. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... 1940 US Census, b. MN.

53. Findagrave.com, #79243715, added 24 Oct 2011 by tdemars, retrieved 26 Nov 2013.

54. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), rec'd for children. .... Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com).

55. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com).

56. Johnson-Peterson Funeral Home (Saint Paul, MN) (www.johnsonpeterson.com), obit Beverly Ann (Rehbein) Boyle, d. 4 Aug 2014 Mayo Clinic-Methodist Hosp [Rochester, MN].

57. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), rec'd for Beverly.

58. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd for children Bradley & Amy. .... St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 9 Dec 2012, obit Fosten Annett "Fos" Boyle, d. 5 Dec 2012.

59. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Fosten A Boyle to Beverly A Rehbein.

60. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Fosten A Boyle to Beverly A Rehbein. .... Detroit Border Crossings & Passenger & Crew Lists 1905-1957 (images) (Ancestry.com). .... St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 9

Produced by: Catherine Reuther : 3 Apr 2022

Dec 2012, obit Fosten Annett "Fos" Boyle, b. 20 Mar 1937, Gaspe, Quebec.

61. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 9 Dec 2012, obit Fosten Annett "Fos" Boyle, d. 5 Dec 2012.

62. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Fosten A Boyle to Beverly A Rehbein. .... Legacy.com, Star Tribune (MN), obit for Junior J Rehbine, 7 Nov 2007.

63. Social Security Death Index, date of death. .... Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 24 Aug 2008, obit Bradley Charles Boyle, place of death.

64. Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 24 Aug 2008, obit Bradley Charles Boyle.

65. 1910 Census. .... U.S. World War II Draft Cards Young Men 1940-1947 (images) (Ancestry.com), William Henry Speiser, b. 8 May 1906, Centerville, MN.

66. 1910 Census, b. abt 1907. .... Social Security Death Index. .... U.S. World War II Draft Cards Young Men 1940-1947 (images) (Ancestry.com), William Henry Speiser, b. 8 May 1906, Centerville, MN.

67. Minnesota Deaths & Burials 1835-1990 (transcription) (FamilySearch.org), death index, no birth date listed, mother name Vadnais.

68. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record for dau Irene 1928. .... 1930 Census.

69. 1930 Census. .... Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Willliam H Speiser to Ethel A Hughes.

70. 1930 Census. .... Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society.

71. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record.

72. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Irene Florence Speiser, b. 6 Mar 1928 Centerville MN.

73. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Ancestry tree, Graf Family Tree, by MarieGraf12, retreived 7 Jul 2011.

74. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Alan R Graf to Susan M Krasky, 25 Apr 1969, Ramsey Co. .... Findagrave.com, Susan Marie (Krasky) Graf, #108779885, added 19 Apr 2013 by T Burt, no cemetery, obit transcribed, retrieved 21 Jan 2015.

75. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Alan R Graf to Susan M Krasky, 25 Apr 1969, Ramsey Co.

76. Findagrave.com, Susan Marie (Krasky) Graf, #108779885, added 19 Apr 2013 by T Burt, no cemetery, obit transcribed, retrieved 21 Jan 2015.

77. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd. for children Renee & William.

78. The Minneapolis Star (MN) (newspapers.com), 2 Aug 1949, p. 15, St. Paul, mar lic issued Clarence L Melgaard & June E Speiser.

79. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Social Security Death Index. .... 1930 Census, b. in Wisconsin. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Clarence Lester Melgaard, b. 20 Oct 1921, Meridean, WI.

80. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Social Security Death Index.

81. Findagrave.com, Posted by Bonnie.

82. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record - no first name. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 27 Mar 1995, obit Donald W "Spike" Speiser.

83. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Donald William Speiser, b. 3 Jul 1931 Anoka, MN.

84. Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society. .... St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 27 Mar 1995, obit Donald W "Spike" Speiser.

85. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 27 Mar 1995, obit Donald W "Spike" Speiser of Circle Pines.

86. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd for sons Dale & Darrel.

87. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Donald W Speiser to Patricia A Farber.

88. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (www.startribune.com), retrieved 22 Nov 2017, obit Patricia Speiser, b. in Brainerd.

89. Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (www.startribune.com), retrieved 22 Nov 2017, obit Patricia Speiser, of Circle Pines, d. 6 Nov 2017 at home. .... Tina Cassler, email 16 Nov 2017, link to Patricia's obituary.

90. Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (www.startribune.com), retrieved 22 Nov 2017, obit Patricia Speiser, of Circle Pines, bur. Rice Lake Cem.

91. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 27 Mar 1995, obit Donald W "Spike" Speiser, son Chip.

92. Tina Cassler, email 17 Nov 2017, link to Chip's obit. .... Holcomb-Henry-Boom-Purcell Funeral Home (Shoreview, MN) (holcombhenryboom.com), obit Darrel "Chip" Speiser, d. 15 Nov 2017 at home (Circle Pines).

93. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Darrel A Speiser to Jill M Mistelski (b. abt 1963), 30 Jun 1984, Anoka Co. .... Minnesota Birth Index 1935-1995 (Ancestry.com), Jill Marie Mistelski, par Eugene Leory Mistelski & Rita Marie Mistelski.

94. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Darrel A Speiser to Jill M Mistelski (b. abt 1963), 30 Jun 1984, Anoka Co.

95. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Darrel A Speiser to Jill M Mistelski (b. abt 1963), 30 Jun 1984, Anoka Co. .... Minnesota Birth Index 1935-1995 (Ancestry.com), Jill Marie Mistelski, b. 13 Jun 1963, Ramsey Co. .... Amery Free Press (WI) (www.theameryfreepress.com), 21 Mar 2017, obit Jill Marie Mistelski, b. 13 Jun 1963, Blaine, MN to Eugene & Rita (Ruzsa) Mistelski.

96. Amery Free Press (WI) (www.theameryfreepress.com), 21 Mar 2017, obit Jill Marie Mistelski, of Baldwin, WI, d. 13 Mar 2017, Minneapolis.

97. Minnesota Divorce Index 1970-1995 (transcription) (Ancestry.com), Darrel A SPeiser from jill M Speiser, 10 Feb 1987, Anoka Co.

98. 1910 Census. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription).

99. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), death index.

100. 1910 Census.

101. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), birth recd. for Honore Gloria Wenzel.

102. 1930 Census. .... Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Fred Wenzel Jr to Julia Speiser.

103. 1930 Census. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription).

104. Social Security Death Index, Mildred Mary Jensen. .... Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd for children. .... St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 5 Sep 2010, obit Mildred (Wenzel) Jensen, aka Millie.

105. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 5 Sep 2010, p. B7.

106. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 5 Sep 2010, p. B7, obit for Mildred Wenzel Jensen.

107. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd for sons James & Robert. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index.

108. Minnesota Official Marriage System (moms.mn.gov), Bert M Jensen to Mildred Mary Wenzel, 1 Jun 1946, Hennepin Co.

109. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), Bert M Jensen.

110. Social Security Death Index. .... Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 29 Jan 2003.

111. Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 29 Jan 2003.

112. Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 29 Jan 2003, obit for Karen A Tabor.

113. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index, mother Spencer (s.b. Speiser).

114. Forest Lake (MN) Times (forestlaketimes.com), 16 May 2012.

115. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 4 Mar 2007, obit for Floyd L Miller, mar. abt 1946. .... Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Floyd L Miller to June E Wenzel.

116. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index. .... Social Security Death Index.

117. Social Security Death Index. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2017 (Ancestry.com), Floyd Leslie Miller, b. 12 Jan 1918, d. 1 Mar 2007, New Brighton, Ramsey Co.

118. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 4 Mar 2007, obit for Floyd L Miller.

119. Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (www.startribune.com), 15 Apr 2018, obit Fred H Wenzel, d. 13 Apr 2018.

120. Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (www.startribune.com), 15 Apr 2018, obit Fred H Wenzel, bur 21 Apr 2018, Calvary Cem, Forest Lake.

121. Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (www.startribune.com), 15 Apr 2018, obit Fred H Wenzel of Lino Lakes, d. 13 Apr 2018.

122. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2017 (Ancestry.com), Michael William Wenzel, b. 27 Dec 1957, St Paul, d. 26 May 2017, St Paul.

123. Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (www.startribune.com), 31 May 2017, obit Michael W Wenzel, d. 26 May 2017. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2017 (Ancestry.com), Michael William Wenzel, b. 27 Dec 1957, St Paul, d. 26 May 2017, St Paul.

124. Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (www.startribune.com), 31 May 2017, obit Michael W Wenzel, of Lino Lakes, d. 26 May 2017.

125. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Minnesota Birth Index 1935-2002 (FamilySearch.org), Michael Ronald Whitehill, par Ronald George Whitehill & Bernice Lois Wenzel.

126. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), Berniece L Gilbertson death certf (ordered Feb 2021), d. 23 Mar 1958, St Paul, Ramsey Co.

127. Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), Berniece L Gilbertson death certf (ordered Feb 2021), d. 23 Mar 1958, St Paul, Ramsey Co, bur 26 Mar, Rice Lake Meth.

128. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), Berniece L Gilbertson death certf (ordered Feb 2021), d. 23 Mar 1958, St Paul, Ramsey Co, res Wyoming, Chisago Co, MN.

129. St. Cloud (MN) Times (newspapers.com), 23 Jun 1949, p. 6, Ethel Wenzel to Elmer Crohn, 18 Jun 1949, matron of honor sis Mrs Ronald Whitehill (Bernice Wenzel). .... Minnesota Birth Index 1935-2002 (FamilySearch.org), Michael Ronald Whitehill, par Ronald George Whitehill & Bernice Lois Wenzel.

130. Iowa County Births 1880-1935 (index) (FamilySearch.org), Ronald George Whitehill, 20 Oct 1919, par Roy Whithill [sic] & Susan Rutherford. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2017 (Ancestry.com), Ronald George Whitehill, b. 20 Oct 191, Marathon, IA, d. 20 Dec 2006, Owatonna, Steele Co.

131. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2017 (Ancestry.com), Ronald George Whitehill, b. 20 Oct 191, Marathon, IA, d. 20 Dec 2006, Owatonna, Steele Co.

132. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2017 (Ancestry.com), Ronald George Whitehill, d. 20 Dec 2006, Owatonna, Steele Co, bur Hillside Cem, Minneapolis.

133. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd. for wife Berniece L Gilbertson. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), Berniece L Gilbertson death certf (ordered Feb 2021), d. 23 Mar 1958, St Paul, Ramsey Co, husb Harding Gilbertson. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Harding Wold Gilbertson, b. 15 Apr 1920, Fargo, ND, d. 18 Jan 1991.

134. Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Harding Wold Gilbertson, b. 15 Apr 1920, Fargo, ND, d. 18 Jan 1991.

135. Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Harding Wold Gilbertson, b. 15 Apr 1920, Fargo, ND, d. 18 Jan 1991. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2017 (Ancestry.com), Harding W Gilbertson, b. 15 Apr 1920, d. 18 Jan 1991, Ramsey Co.

136. Findagrave.com, Harding W Gilbertson, 15 Apr 1920-18 Jan 1991, #696935, added 25 Feb 2000 by US Veterans Affairs Office, retrieved 11 Feb 2021.

137. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), b. 5 Oct 1930, Anoka Co, MN. .... South Canton Funeral Home (thesouthcantonfuneralhome.come), Ethel Mae Crohn obit, d. 23 Feb 2015, b. Columbus Township, MN.

138. South Canton Funeral Home (thesouthcantonfuneralhome.come), Ethel Mae Crohn obit, d. 23 Feb 2015.

139. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 12 Dec 1997, obit Shannon Marie Kearney, d. 8 Dec 1997, g-par Elmer & Ethel Crohn of Chandler AZ.

140. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), Shannon Marie Crohn, 7 Jun 1971, Ramsey Co.

141. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), Shannon Marie Crohn, 7 Jun 1971, Ramsey Co. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Shannon Marie Crohn, b. 7 Jun 1971, St Paul, MN.

142. Social Security Death Index, Shannon M Crohn, 7 Jun 1971 - 8 Dec 1997.

143. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 12 Dec 1997, obit Shannon Marie Kearney, d. 8 Dec 1997.

144. Nevada Marriage Index 1956-2005 (Ancestry.com), William Lawton Kearney to Shannon Marie Crohn, 11 May 1996, residents of California.

145. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 12 Dec 1997, obit Shannon Marie Kearney of Salt Lake City, d. 8 Dec 1997.

146. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 12 Dec 1997, obit Shannon Marie Kearney, d. 8 Dec 1997, father Dana (Connie) Crohn of Kingman, AZ. .... Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Dana G Crohn to Constance L Jeffery, 24 Sep 1993, Anoka Co. .... Findagrave.com, Connie L (Ford) Crohn, #29264498, obituary posted, added 24 Aug 2008 by Kathryn Gebczyk, retrieved 16 Oct 2015. .... Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), birth of 4 children to James Joseph Jeffery & Constance Lucille Ford, Anoka Co, 1970's.

147. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Dana G Crohn to Constance L Jeffery, 24 Sep 1993, Anoka Co. .... Findagrave.com, Connie L (Ford) Crohn, #29264498, obituary posted, added 24 Aug 2008 by Kathryn Gebczyk, retrieved 16 Oct 2015.

148. Findagrave.com, Connie L (Ford) Crohn, #29264498, obituary posted, added 24 Aug 2008 by Kathryn Gebczyk, retrieved 16 Oct 2015.

149. Findagrave.com, posted by tdemars.

150. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), for dau Constance (Jean Dupre). .... Laura Jean Ellis Tibodeau, email 16 Jan 2012 (Eugenie Dupre). .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com).

151. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription). .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com).

152. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... J E Keever Mortuary (Ennis, TX) (www.jekeevermortuary.com), obit Constance Ann "Connie" Tibodeau, d. 3 Dec 2018, Conroe, TX.

153. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... J E Keever Mortuary (Ennis, TX) (www.jekeevermortuary.com), obit Constance Ann Tibodeau, d. 3 Dec 2018, Conroe, TX, b. 26 Apr 1939, St Paul, MN.

154. J E Keever Mortuary (Ennis, TX) (www.jekeevermortuary.com), obit Constance Ann Tibodeau, d. 3 Dec 2018, Conroe, TX.

155. J E Keever Mortuary (Ennis, TX) (www.jekeevermortuary.com), obit Constance Ann Tibodeau, d. 3 Dec 2018, Conroe, TX, 10 Dec, St Joseph Catholic Cemetery.

156. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), for son Dale.

157. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com). .... J E Keever Mortuary (Ennis, TX) (www.jekeevermortuary.com), obit Constance Ann Tibodeau, d. 3 Dec 2018, Conroe, TX, mar. LeRoy Isadore Tibodeau, 27 Dec 1958, St Paul, MN.

158. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), on index Leroy Isadore Tibbodean, mother Roe. .... Findagrave.com, posted by DonZas, born Windom MN, died Ennis, TX.

159. Findagrave.com, posted by DonZas, born Windom MN, died Ennis, TX.

160. Findagrave.com, posted by DonZas.

161. U.S. Public Records Index Record (Ancestry.com), implied based on parents at same address Ennis TX. .... Waxahachie Daily Light (TX) (GenealogyBank.com), 21 Oct 2014, obit Curtis Leroy Tibodeau.

162. Waxahachie Daily Light (TX) (GenealogyBank.com), 21 Oct 2014, obit Curtis Leroy Tibodeau, b. 24 May 1965, Rice Lake, WI.

163. Waxahachie Daily Light (TX) (GenealogyBank.com), 21 Oct 2014, obit Curtis Leroy Tibodeau, of Ennis, died 16 Oct 2014.

164. Waxahachie Daily Light (TX) (GenealogyBank.com), 21 Oct 2014, obit Curtis Leroy Tibodeau.

165. 1920 Census. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record.

166. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), mother's maiden name Vadnais.

167. Findagrave.com, #130048079, added 19 May 2014 by Ady Wickstrom.

168. Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Howard Nicholas Speiser, b. 5 Dec 1911 Hugo Washing, MN.

169. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), Clara Mary Speiser. .... Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd. for son James - Clara M Mathias.

170. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index. .... Lois Wamhoff Speiser, email 29 Nov 2011.

171. Findagrave.com, #130048239, added 19 May 2014 by Ady Wickstrom.

172. Star Tribune (Minneapolis MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 24 Aug 2009, obit for Jill Marie Paulus.

173. Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record.

174. 1920 Census. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record.

175. 1920 Census.

176. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Vernon Joseph Moga, b. 7 Jan 1915 Anoka, MN, par Tom Moga & Agnes Tourville.

177. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), mother's maiden name inaccurately reported as Speiser (his wife's name).

178. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd. for dau Peggy.

179. 1920 Census. .... 1930 Census.

180. 1920 Census. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record - unnamed Speiser on index.

181. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), death index Viola Kafka, mother Vadnais.

182. Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Leo F Kafka to Viola H Speiser.

183. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index - unnamed Kafka.

184. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 14 Apr 2011, obit Jerry L Kafka, d. 13 Apr 2011.

185. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 14 Apr 2011, obit Jerry L Kafka, d. 13 Apr 2011.

186. 1920 Census. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Berniece Grace Schutta, b. 29 Aug 1917, Hugo Anoka MN.

187. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), Berniece Grace Schutta.

188. Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society. .... Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd for children.

189. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index, b. 10 Jan 1913 Ramsey Co. .... Minnesota Birth Index 1935-2003 (FamilySearch.org).

190. 1930 Census. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record - Speser on index.

191. 1930 Census. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record.

192. Daily Herald (Chicago, IL) (Ancestry.com), 2 Jan 1975, birth notice. .... Daily Herald (Arlington Heights, IL) (GenealogyBank.com), 26 Jul 2015, obit Kari Elizabeth Janz, dau Dale & Melanie (Speiser) Janz.

193. Daily Herald (Chicago, IL) (Ancestry.com), 2 Jan 1975, birth notice.

194. Daily Herald (Arlington Heights, IL) (GenealogyBank.com), 26 Jul 2015, obit Kari Elizabeth Janz, d. 17 Jul 2015.

195. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Roy Fred Speiser, b. 5 May 1924 Hugo Anoka MN.

196. Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society. .... St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 17 Jul 1995, obit Roy F Speiser.

197. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 17 Jul 1995, obit Roy F Speiser of Lino Lakes.

198. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd for dau Susanne.

199. Findagrave.com, #130033526, Norma Speiser, shared marker w/ Roy Speiser (image), added 19 May 2014 by Ady Wickstrom.

200. Social Security Death Index. .... Ancestry.com trees, Speiser Family Tree, owner prout0051, retrieved 5 Sep 2012.

201. Social Security Death Index. .... St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 6 Nov 2006, obit for Norma A Speiser (d. MN). .... Ancestry.com trees, Speiser Family Tree, owner prout0051, retrieved 5 Sep 2012.

202. Findagrave.com, #130033526, shared marker w/ Roy Speiser (image), added 19 May 2014 by Ady Wickstrom.

203. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 6 Nov 2006, obit for Norma A Speiser.

204. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 5 Nov 2006, obit for Norma A Speiser.

205. 1880 Census. .... 1900 Census. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com).

206. 1880 Census. .... Allen Crohn.

207. Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Clarence H Wollan to Rose K Speiser.

208. Minnesota Deaths & Burials 1835-1990 (transcription) (FamilySearch.org).

209. Allen Crohn, Clarence Wollan. .... Minnesota Deaths & Burials 1835-1990 (transcription) (FamilySearch.org), Clarence H Wallan.

210. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), Emily Henrietta Rehbein - b. 2 Jan 1907.

211. 1910 Census. .... Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org).

212. 1920 Census. .... Allen Crohn. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record.

213. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), birth record for daughters. .... Legacy.com, Pioneer Press, 5 Feb 2004, obit Marjorie M Wollan Jameson, par Francis "Bud" & Evelyn Wollan.

214. 1930 Census. .... U.S. Public Records Index Record (Ancestry.com). .... U.S. World War II Draft Cards Young Men 1940-1947 (images) (Ancestry.com), Francis Clarence Wollan, b. 18 Feb 1926, Ramsey Co, MN.

215. Mattson Funeral Home (Forest Lake, MN) (www.matsonfuneralhome.com), obit Francis "Bud" C Wollan, of Hugo, 1926-16 Jul 2020, burl St Joseph Cem, Lino Lakes.

216. 1930 Census.

- 217. U.S. Public Records Index Record (Ancestry.com).
- 218. Kansas City Star (MO) (GenealogyBank.com), obit Veronica A Geiger, 23 May 1994, p. B3.
- 219. Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne.

220. Social Security Death Index, Veronica A Geiger, 23 Nov 1946 - 15 May 1994.

221. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Michael G Geiger to Veronica A Wollan. .... Southern Utah Mortuary (www.sumortuary.com), obit Michael Charles Geiger, 26 Mar 1945-30 Jun 2011.

222. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Michael G Geiger to Veronica A Wollan.

223. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Michael G Geiger (b. abt 1946) to Veronica A Wollan. .... Southern Utah Mortuary (www.sumortuary.com), obit Michael Charles Geiger, 26 Mar 1945-30 Jun 2011. .... Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), Michael Charles Geiger, 26 Mar 1945, Hennepin Co, par Vernon Charles G & Barbara Anne Allen.

224. Southern Utah Mortuary (www.sumortuary.com), obit Michael Charles Geiger, 26 Mar 1945-30 Jun 2011.

225. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Legacy.com, Pioneer Press, 5 Feb 2004, obit Marjorie M Wollan Jameson, b. 12 Nov 1947, Minneapolis.

226. Legacy.com, Pioneer Press, 5 Feb 2004, obit Marjorie M Wollan Jameson, d. 4 Feb 2004.

227. Legacy.com, Pioneer Press, 5 Feb 2004, obit Marjorie M Wollan Jameson, d. 4 Feb 2004, res Almelund, MN.

228. 1930 Census. .... Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Elsworth H Rehbine to Amelia H Wollan.

229. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index.

230. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), for wife Emily Henr. Rehbein. .... Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society.

231. Forest Lake (MN) Times (Ancestry.com), 24 Nov 2009, obit for Kenneth Rehbein, Arnold Nutter. .... Social Security Death Index. .... Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), record for children.

232. Forest Lake (MN) Times (Ancestry.com), 26 May 2010, obit for Arnold J Nutter.

233. Social Security Death Index. .... 1940 US Census, Arnold Nutter, age 13, b. MI. .... World War II Draft Registration Cards (images) (Fold3.com), Arnold Joseph Nutter, b. 15 Dec 1926, Flint, MI.

234. Forest Lake (MN) Times (Ancestry.com), 26 May 2010.

235. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index, mother Wollan.

236. Forest Lake (MN) Times (Ancestry.com), 24 Nov 2009.

237. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), for children.

238. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com).

239. Social Security Death Index. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com).

240. Forest Lake (MN) Times (Ancestry.com), 24 Nov 2009, obit for Kenneth Rehbein, Marlene Elshaug. .... Minnesota Birth

Produced by: Catherine Reuther : 3 Apr 2022

Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), record for children.

241. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com).

242. Social Security Death Index. .... Ancestry tree, Christenson-Ross-Jorandby-Bittner tree, by madcity791, retreived 5 Jul 2011.

243. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd. for son Curtis.

244. Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Richard Elmer Behm to Fladys Julia Wollan.

245. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), Edna Rose Rehbein.

246. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 20 Jul 2008, obit for Shirley M Nutter, predeceased by sister Edna Rehbein. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com).

247. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record - mother maiden listed as Spiltz.

248. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 20 Jul 2008, obit for Shirley M Nutter, sister Edna Rehbein. .... Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne, Evans Rehbein - husband of Edna. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com).

249. 1930 Census. .... Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Evans E Rehbein to Edna R Wollan.

250. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), Herald Evans Rehbein, mother Wallan.

251. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription).

252. Findagrave.com, #60214832, added 17 Oct 2010 by Joanne.

253. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), Howard Rehbein, mother Wollan.

254. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), Howard Rehlim.

255. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), mother Wollan. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (FamilySearch.org).

256. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth record.

257. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), mother's maiden name Speiser.

258. Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society (Hilda Kammerer). .... Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd. for children Darlene & David.

259. Minnesota Marriage Collection 1958-2001 (Ancestry.com), Clarence L Wollan to Hildr Kammerer.

260. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), Hilda Ann Wollan.

261. 1920 Census. .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com).

262. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 20 Jul 2008, obit for Shirley M Nutter.

263. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd for son Larry.

264. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (FamilySearch.org). .... World War II Draft Registration Cards (images) (Fold3.com), Philip Ralph Nutter, b. 29 Aug 1925, Cushing, WI.

265. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (FamilySearch.org).

266. U.S. Veterans Gravesites 1775-2006 (Ancestry.com).

267. 1900 Census. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), death index.

268. 1910 Census. .... Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Willie Kammerer to Julia H

Produced by: Catherine Reuther : 3 Apr 2022

Speiser.

269. World War I draft registration. .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), death index.

270. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd. for children Earl & Sandra.

271. Findagrave.com, #130019487, added 18 May 2014 by Ady Wickstrom.

272. Dignity Memorial (obits.dignitymemorial.com or dignitymemorial.com)), Mariposa Gardens Memorial Park & Funeral Care Mesa, AZ), death notice Earl William Kammerer, Jr, 4 Mar 1942-24 Sep 2018.

273. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index, listed as Chester Desmond Hammerer, mother Speiser.

274. Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Chester Kammerer to Hilda Graul.

275. Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), Rollin Walter Guertin, rec'd for dau Joy. .... St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 29 May 2013, obit Rollin "Rollie" Guertin.

276. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 29 May 2013, obit Rollin "Rollie" Guertin, m. 57 years (since abt 1956) to Darlene.

277. U.S. Public Records Index Record (Ancestry.com). .... Findagrave.com, Rollin W Guertin, #111637843, obit posted, b. 9 Feb 1933 St Paul, to George Guertin & Leah Dupre, added 1 Jun 2013 by Robert John Chudek, retrieved 23 Jan 2015.

278. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 29 May 2013, obit Rollin "Rollie" Guertin, d. 27 May 2013, assume in MN.

279. St. Paul Pioneer Press (MN) (GenealogyBank.com), 29 May 2013, obit Rollin "Rollie" Guertin.

280. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd. for wife Violet Marg. Krueger (no first name avail for husband). .... Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd. for son Lyle.

281. Minnesota County Marriages 1860-1949 (images) (FamilySearch.org), Elmer Krueger to Violet Kammerer.

282. Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), Ray William Kammerer, b. 15 Mar 1917 Anoka MN.

283. Findagrave.com, posted by Joanne - her info from Anoka Co Historical & Genealogical Society (Lorraine A Kammerer). .... Minnesota Birth Index, 1935-2002 (Ancestry.com), recd for children Helen & Janis. .... Minnesota Official Marriage System (moms.mn.gov), Ray William Kammerer to Lorraine Alida Berg, 2 Oct 1943, Hennepin Co.

284. Minnesota Official Marriage System (moms.mn.gov), Ray William Kammerer to Lorraine Alida Berg, 2 Oct 1943, Hennepin Co.

285. Minnesota Death Index, 1908-2002 (Ancestry.com). .... Minnesota Historical Society (www.mnhs.org), on-line birth & death indexes (transcription), birth index. .... Social Security Applications & Claims Index 1936-2007 (Ancestry.com), twin Loretta Marion Berg, b. 22 Jun 1923, Minneapolis, Hennepin Co, par Harry B Berg & Helen B Luedoecke.

(No surname) Chris. 36 Christy, 22 Jennifer, 35 Kristi, 10 Leslie, 21 Linda, 21 Lyn, 17 Margaret, 16 Nicole, 34 Niki, 10 Rena, 12 Wendy, 34 ALLEN Barbara Anne, 32 ANDERSON Johanna, 36 Steve, 27 ANNETT Emmeline Dorothy, 8 ANNIS James Robert, 27 Joshua James "Josh", 27 ARBRESCH Alma, 34, 38 ARCAND Violet, 5 BARETT Chauncey, 5 LaVerne Theresa, 5 **BARLOW** Curtis R, 10 BAROTT Orie J, 20 BATES Benton Jerome, 29 Miller, 29 **BEHM** Charles, 37 Curtis Richard, 38 Richard Elmer (1910-1995), 37 Sharon Gladys, 38

**BEHNKE** Brian L. 43 BERG Harry B, 44 Lorraine Alida (1923-1984), 44 **BIBEAU** Eva, 6 **BIERMAN** Donald John, 10 Richard E. 10 **BLOM** Brian S, 9 BORGSCHATZ Elmer Arnold, 27 Eva Jane, 27 BOYLE Amy Ann, 9 Bradley Charles (1959-2008), 8 Brendan Charles, 9 Charles Henry, 8 Fosten Annett "Fos" (1937-2012), 8 **BRANDEL** Roger, 35 CALL John David, 15 Joseph J, 15 CARLSON Julia J, 42 CARTIER Denise Anna, 20 Richard Frank, 20 CASSLER Rodney D, 10 Tina, 10 **CHRISTENSEN** Allie, 29 Marcella Marie, 27 Ruth Arlene, 29 CONLEY Julie, 15 **CONRADT** Rosina Catharina (1807-1873), 1

CORNELL Joann Eva. 15 CRETE Elizabeth A, 7 Emma Mary, 22 **CROHN** Allen Dale, 21 Angela Berniece, 22 Dana Galen, 20 David Charles, 21 Duane Elmer, 22 Elmer Charles, 20 Ernest Regnhard, 20 Patrick David, 21 Shannon Marie (1971-1997), 20 Stacie Anna. 21 **CZARNECKI** Alexa Rose, 37 Dylan Jered, 37 Keith Lawrence, 37 Marilyn Nicole, 37 Shandell Leigh, 37 DAMBERGER Anna, 10 DEVINE Michael, 41 DOANE Benjamin Robert "Ben", 27 Rachel Marie, 27 Robert Eugene, 27 Robert Eugene "Bobby" Jr, 27 DOBESH Darlene Carol, 29 Edward Joseph, 29 **DOLAN** Rose Margaret, 27 DOMNING Julia, 9 DOUCETTE Burton Charles, 17 Debra Anne, 17 DOUVIER Joann, 35

### DREIER

Martha, 16 **DUPRE** Charles John, 7 Chelsea Lynn, 7 Eugenie Ann "Jean" (1915-2000), 22 Jeffrey James, 7 Leah, 43 Pamela Lynn, 7 Phillip O, 7 Reginald Russell, 7 Russell James (1928-1980), 7 William, 22 **ELLIS** Laura Jean, 24 **ELSHAUG** Bradley Gerald, 36 Brian Ellsworth, 36 John. 36 Willard Gordon (1930-2000), 36 **ENGEBRETSON** Pauline Marie, 16 Richard George, 16 **ENGSTROM** Beth Ann. 17 **ERNST** Jim, 36 **ESHOW** Violet, 9 FELTZ Marion Mary, 25 **FISCHER** Christopher James "Chris", 27 Joseph Edward "Joe", 27 **FLEISCHACKER** Michael, 12 Patricia Ann (1938-2017), 12 FOEDE Beth E, 36 FORD Constance Lucille "Connie" (1954-2008), 21 Les. 21

FORNEY Elsie, 29 **GEIGER** Jason, 33 Jessica Ann, 33 Michael Charles (1945-2011), 32 Robin, 33 Vernon Charles, 32 **GESSNER** Theodore/Ted. 31 **GILBERTSON** Gustave H, 19 Harding Wold (1920-1991), 19 GOLDSMITH Pete, 36 GOULET Justina Philomene, 29 GRAF Alan Robert, 10 Barbara Jean, 11 John, 10 John William (1921-1967), 10 Joy Frances, 10 Judith Ann, 10 Kenneth Michael, 10 Marie Annette, 10 Oscar, 10 GRANLUND Ava Clare, 25 Evan James, 25 Ingrid Catherine, 25 John Clayton, 25 John Eric, 25 John Ryan, 25 GRAUL Charles, 39, 42 Hilda Anna (1911-2002), 39, 42 GRELL Clarence William, 28 Constance Louise, 28 **GUERTIN** Archie George, 43 George, 43

**GUERTIN** Joan Frances Theresa, 43 Joy Lee, 43 Rollin Walter "Rollie" (1933-2013), 43 HAMILTON Lois Darlene, 6 HARTMAN Louise, 41 HAWLEY Cecilia, 9 Christopher A, 9 Julia, 9 Olivia, 9 Sylvia, 9 HIPSAG Matilda Rose, 29 HOLSINGER Ella Janice, 43 **HOLTZBAUER** Marion Frances, 16 William, 16 HORN Leona Irma, 27 **HOWARD** Jane E, 15 HUDY Doreen Ann, 15 Joseph, 15 **HUGHES** Albert, 9 Ardell (1936-1994), 35 Ethel A (1910-1962), 9 Herbert A, 35 HUSNICK Maggie, 26 **JAMESON** Charles A, 33 Stephanie, 34 **JANKE** Jeannie Mary, 6 JANZ Amanda, 29 Dale A, 29

JANZ Kari Elizabeth (1974-2015), 29 Raymond, 29 **JAVNER** John Beverly, 7 Kathleen Lynn, 7 **JENSEN** Albert Martin "Bert" (1913-1974), 14 Brian Paul, 15 Christian, 14 Daniel Joseph, 15 James Martin "Jim", 15 Jonathan Christian, 15 Karen Anne (1947-2003), 15 Matthew James, 15 Melissa Ann. 15 Michael Sean, 15 Patrick Martin, 15 Robert Vernon "Bob", 15 **JOHANNSEN** Amanda, 29 **JOHNSON** Dennis Delbert, 7 Donna Mae, 12 Joy Denise, 7 Myrtle, 11 **JUNGBAUER** Doris, 10 **KAFKA** Bruce Douglas, 27 Deborah Jean "Debbie", 27 Diane Lynn, 27 Gerald Leo "Jerry" (1938-2011), 27 Geri Marie, 27 Jennifer Lynn, 28 Julie Anne, 28 Leo Frank (1907-1979), 26 Mike, 26 Steven James, 28 **KAMMERER** Chester Desmond (1911-1965), 42 Daniel David, 44 Darlene Joy, 43

# KAMMERER

David Chester, 43 David Desmond, 44 Dennis David, 44 Earl William (1909-1976), 42 Earl William Jr (1942-2018), 42 Helen Julia, 45 Janis Darlene, 45 Korena Jo, 44 Ray William (1917-1978), 44 Richard, 41 Sandra Lee, 42 Violet Margaret (1914-1999), 44 William John (1887-1967), 41 **KARAS** Ardoth Frank. 7 Steven Robert, 7 **KAULS** Ivars. 22 Julie Ann, 22 Lynda Sue, 22 Perri Lynn, 22 Scott Ivars, 22 Shari Lee, 22 Teodors, 22 **KEARNEY** William Lawton Sr, 21 **KENNEDY** Colin J. 6 **KIRKEBY** Diane Louise, 40 Lloyd Franklin, 40 **KOHLER** Julius, 6 Theresa Agnes, 6 KRASKY Herbert, 10 Susan Marie (1951-2011), 10 **KRUEGER** Elmer George (1903-1976), 44 John G, 44 Lyle George, 44

**KUNKEL** Angelica Theresa, 6 Omar, 6 Omar Joseph Jr (1946-1997), 6 LABELLE Josephine, 4 LANG Tony, 36 LANGE Ron. 16 LARSON Nancy Rita, 15 Peggy Joyce, 16 Vernon Arvid, 15 LAVALLA Derwood Keith, 43 Jennifer Joy, 43 Kurt Alan, 43 Michael Ray "Mike", 43 LOIDOLT Louise, 28 **LUEDOECKE** Helen B, 44 MAKI David. 34 MANSMITH Winifred Jean, 15 MANSONS/MANKOVS Alma, 22 **MARVETS** Marilyn June, 39 MATEGKO Gerald Steven "Jerry", 36 Kathleen Ann, 37 Kelly Jo, 37 Michael Steven, 36 **MATHIAS** Clara Mary (1918-1986), 24 MATUSHAK Evelyn Marie, 32 Louis A, 32 MAVIANAKLINE Elsie, 12

**MCCAULEY** Nicholas, 7 **MCQUERN** Sam. 7 **MEEHAN** Cecelia, 6 **MELGAARD** Albin, 11 Clarence Lester (1921-1994), 11 Renee Marie, 11 William Albin, 11 **MENNE** Anna G, 32 Margaret Matilda, 34, 40 **MESSERSCHMIDT** Rosina (1840-1907), 2 MILLER Bradley Carl, 16 Carl. 16 Floy Elizabeth, 6 Floyd Leslie (1918-2007), 16 Kimberlee Dawn, 16 Sheryl Lee, 16 **MISTELSKI** Eugene Leory, 13 Jill Marie (1963-2017), 13 MOGA Peggy Lou, 26 Tom. 26 Vernon Joseph (1915-1995), 26 **NICHOLSON** Ruby Fern, 15 **NUTTER** Arnold Joseph (1926-2010), 34 Derek Jonathan, 41 Frank Charles, 34, 40 Gregory Arnold, 35 Jonathan Gregory, 35 Larry Philip, 40 Lori Jean, 35 Megan Louise, 41 Philip Ralph (1925-2002), 40 Todd Joseph, 35

# Name Index

NUTTER Wendy Joy, 35 **O'BRIEN** Robert J. 11 **O'DONNELL** Courtney Erin, 37 James Joseph, 37 PAULUS Andrew Roman, 25 Matthew James, 25 Michaelia Jane, 25 Thomas Michael, 25 PELTIER Eleanor, 35 **PIERSON** Nellie, 14 POLLREIS Isabel Louise, 16 POSSEHN Mattie, 39, 42 PROUTY Brian Roy, 30 Kenneth Lyle, 30 Kevin Louis, 30 RAMEZZANO Dana Satenick, 9 Victor Joseph, 9 RAMSDEN Daniel M. 37 RAMSEY Adam Thomas, 34 Brett Francis, 34 Nicolas Steven, 34 Steven Erwin "Steve", 34 **REHBEIN** Alan Kenneth "Charlie", 36 Albert, 34, 38 Beverly Ann (1937-2014), 7 Carol Edna, 34 Cindy Sue, 36 Dorothy Laverne, 36 Elsworth Herman (1907-1996), 34 Evans Earnest (1909-1984), 38

### REHBEIN

Harold Evans (1929-2002), 38 Howard (1933-1933), 39 James Willard (1923-1970), 5 Joan Marie, 39 John Howard (1897-1965), 5 Kenneth Ellsworth (1933-2009), 35 Kim Marie, 36 Loretta Jane, 7 Marlene Elsie. 36 Michael Steve, 39 Nancy Lee (1955-2000), 36 Vicky Lynn, 36 Wayne Richard (1937-1955), 39 **REHBINE** Daniel John, 6 Daryl Allen, 6 Jennifer Kathleen, 6 Junior John (1926-2007), 5 Laura Marie, 6 Mark Allen, 6 Mitchel Matthew, 6 Tiffani Marie, 6 Timothy Michael, 6 RICHIE Esther Genevieve, 43 **RIVARD** Don, 36 ROACH Jeremy Lee, 33 ROE Julia Augusta, 23 **RUTHERFORD** Susan, 18 **RUZSA** Rita Marie, 13 SAGER Crystal Jean, 6 Warren Charles, 6 SASS Mary, 44 **SATHER** Matthew A "Matt", 21

# Name Index

**SAWYER** Gianna Ray "Gigi", 26 Jeffery John, 26 Leila Skye, 26 **SCHAEFER** Darcy Lynn, 12 Usher Wesley, 12 SCHILLING Robert, 16 **SCHOELLER** Kathleen Marie, 26 Kendall Gordon, 26 Michael Vernon, 26 Wendy Lynn, 26 **SCHUTTA** Anthony Norbert (1913-1994), 28 Antoinette Berniece, 28 John, 28 Nathaniel Thomas. 28 Thomas Anthony, 28 SISLO Gerry, 28 Kevin Eugene, 28 SISLO-SCHUTTA Brianna Affiong, 28 Taylor Maire, 28 SJO August E, 42 Edith Juliet (1916-2011), 42 **SMITH** Barbara L, 39 Minerva, 7 **SOIKA** Johanna, 28 SOJESTED (SOJSTEDT) Teckla, 37 **SPANIA** Gail Christine, 30 **SPEISER** Becky Ann, 29 Berniece Grace (1917-1999), 28 Constance Ann "Connie" (1939-2018), 23 Dale Robert, 12

#### SPEISER

Darrel Allen "Chip" (1959-2017), 12 Dennis Michael, 29 Donald Willliam "Spike" (1931-1995), 11 Frances May (1904-1976), 5 Henrietta, 30 Henry John (1920-1986), 28 Henry William (1873-1945), 3 Howard Nicholas (1911-1990), 24 Irene Florence (1928-1998), 10 James Howard, 25 Jamie, 13 Jill Marie (1968-2009), 25 Johann Wilhelm (1801-1857), 1 Julia Henrietta (1882-1968), 41 Julia Henrietta (1907-1969), 13 June Ethel, 11 Marni Kay, 26 Mathilda. 30 Megan Lynne, 25 Melanie Ann, 29 Michelle Lynn, 29 Rose Katherine (1880-1964), 30 Roy Fred (1924-1995), 29 Ryan, 13 Susanne Marie "Sue", 30 Viola H (1913-1964), 26 Violet Maxine (1913-1992), 26 Walter Raymond (1909-1985), 22 Wilhelmina (1871-1885), 3 William Henry (1906-1973), 9 William John (1839-1907), 1 **STEICHEN** Karen Mae, 27 Mathew Henry, 27 **SWANSON** Helen Charlotte, 36 **TABOR** Lloyd Rolland, 15 Paul Joseph, 15 Tami Marie, 15 Thomas, 15

# Name Index

**TAUER** Maria. 13 **TAYLOR** Patricia Ann. 25 **THOMPSON** Marcia Ann, 6 Wesley Curtis, 6 **TIBODEAU** Curtis Leroy (1965-2014), 24 Dale Leroy, 24 Leroy Isador (1933-2002), 23 Marcellus, 23 TIERNEY James Andrew, 29 Norma Ann (1923-2006), 29 TOURVILLE Agnes, 26 TUEFFEL Marc. 13 **UNKNOWN** (No Given Name), 13 VADNAIS Emma (1882-1973), 4 Peter, 4 VAN DER LIPPE Toni Kay, 6 VOGEL Amy L, 6 WALDOCH Lucille Anna, 20 WAMHOFF Lois Marie, 25 Raymond Edward, 25 **WENZEL** Bernice Lois (1929-1958), 17 Christopher Daniel, 17 Denise Marie, 17 Ethel Mae (1930-2015), 20 Fred G. 13 Fred Gustaf (1902-1965), 13 Fred Henry (1928-2018), 16 Fred Henry Jr. 16 Fred Richard, 17

**WENZEL** Gloria Honore, 22 Julia Marie, 17 June Emma (1925-2012), 16 Michael William (1957-2017), 17 Mildred Mary "Millie" (1924-2010), 14 Thomas Matthew "Tom", 17 WHITE Linda Marie, 21 **WHITEHILL** Michael Ronald, 19 Raymond Fred, 19 Ronald George (1919-2006), 18 Roy, 18 **WILLIAMS** Donald L, 7 **WILSON** Franklin Thomas, 6 Franklin Thomas II. 6 **WINTERS** Gwen, 21 WINZEL Melia. 30 WOLD Eunice Meredith, 40 Inga, 19 **WOLLAN** Aleck, 30 Clarence Henry (1880-1932), 30 Clarence Lester (1912-1989), 39 Edna Rose (1910-1985), 38 Emily Henrietta (1907-1989), 31 Francis Clarence "Bud" (1926-2020), 31 Gladys Julia (1908-1999), 37 Marjorie Marie "Mitzi" (1947-2004), 33 Shirley Mildred (1924-2008), 40 Sonja Rose, 34 Veronica Ann (1946-1994), 32 Wesley Alex (1914-1965), 40 YOUNG Fred, 35 ZAHRBOCK Gloria Dawn, 7